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BOATING ON BACK

Soccer park planning kicks into high gear
By Nancy Zoellner-Hogland

A destination tournament 
soccer complex (DTSC) at 
Lake of the Ozarks is one 
step closer to becoming a re-
ality. 

In September, the Osage 
Beach Board of Aldermen 
unanimously approved the 
first reading of an ordinance 
authorizing the mayor to en-
ter into a cooperation agree-
ment with the Lake of the 
Ozarks Tri-County Lodging 
Association (TCLA) to plan, 
develop, construct and oper-
ate the complex, The DTSC is 
to be built on a 51-acre tract 
of land at the former Dog-
wood Hills Golf Course with 
an access road off Nichols 
Road. 

The advisory group, 
formed to study the feasi-
bility of the project, said the 
complex will promote tour-
ism by hosting weekend re-
gional and national tourna-
ments in the typically slow 
“shoulder season,” resulting 
in an additional $75-million 
annual economic impact on 
the Lake area. In addition to 
bringing thousands of soc-
cer players, coaches, refer-
ees and family members to 
the area each season, the 
complex will also enhance 
recreational opportunities 
for area residents by provid-
ing additional playing fields 
during the week for local 

teams.
Aldermen will vote a sec-

ond time on Thursday, Octo-
ber 3 but City Administrator 
Jeana Woods said because 

the board has continually 
expressed support for the 
project, she has no doubt it 
will pass.

“We’re excited because 
this will bring thousands of 
people to the Lake that may 
have never been here before. 
And the beauty of it is, they 

will be coming during a time 
that, in the past, has been 
called our ‘slow time’ – the 
spring and fall,” Woods said. 

Construction of the DTSC 

would be financed primarily 
from a proposed increase in 
the lodging tax at the Lake. 
To accomplish that, the 
TCLA Board of Directors will 
be placing an initiative on 
the November 5, 2019 ballot 
that seeks a 3-percent in-
crease in the lodging tax in 

Camden and Morgan coun-
ties and a 1-percent increase 
in the lodging tax in Miller 
County. Only those residing 
in the Tri-County Lake Area 
Business District will vote on 
the measure. The business 
district incorporates an area 
that extends inland 5 miles 
from the shoreline of Lake of 
the Ozarks in Camden, Mill-
er and Morgan counties.

Tim Jacobsen, execu-
tive director of the Lake of 
the Ozarks Convention and 
Visitor Bureau (CVB) and 
spokesman for the advisory 
group, explained why the 
project will move forward 
only if it has the support of 
voters in the Camden Coun-
ty Business District.

“In Fiscal Year 2018, 
which runs from July 1, 2017 
to June 30, 2018, the lodg-
ing tax collection was ap-
proximately $1,777,068.03. 
Ninety percent of that, or $1, 
646,466.20, was collected in 
Camden County; 7.24 per-
cent, or $128,612.22, was col-
lected in Miller County; and 
2.76 percent, or $47,998.55, 
was collected in Morgan 
County. So if only Miller and 
Morgan counties pass it, it 
won’t work. It has to also be 
approved by Camden Coun-
ty voters. However, if it’s 
rejected by Miller and Mor-
gan voter but approved by

continues on page 6
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Your favorite songs from yesterday,
24 hours a day on Cool 102.7 FM

Armchair 
Pilot
By Nancy Zoellner-Hogland

HAVE YOU LOOKED at your 
passport lately? Will it ex-
pire in less than six months? 
According to Fastport Pass-
port, passports should have 
at least six months of validity 
when traveling internation-
ally. Although not a require-
ment of the U.S. government, 
most countries will not per-
mit a traveler to enter their 
country unless the passport 
is set to expire at least six 
months after the final day of 
travel. Canada and Mexico 
require three months of va-
lidity. The six-month pass-
port validity rule is enforced 
because nations do not want 
to risk having travelers and 
tourists overstaying their 
passport validity, Fastport 
Passport states on its web-
site. Because renewing a 
passport can take as long as 
six to eight weeks, especially 
during peak travel season – 
January thru August – if your 
passport has less than six 
months remaining until the 
expiration date, you should 
renew it right away. Accord-
ing to the U.S. State Depart-
ment there currently are 
137.6 million valid passports 
in circulation. It typically 
takes six to eight weeks for a 
passport to be processed but 
travelers can cut that time in 
half by paying an additional 
$60 expediting fee. Emer-
gency passports for a fam-
ily death can be obtained by 
calling (877) 487-2778 from 7 
a.m. to 4 p.m. Central, Mon-
day through Friday and 9 
a.m. to 2 p.m. Saturdays.

BYOB MEANS something 
different on airlines. For 
those catching early morn-
ing flights, it can stand for 
“Bring Your Own Breakfast 
– and it’s recommended by 
some flight attendants who 
reported that the food is 
generally prepared 12 hours 
before departure. And the 
food isn’t that great to start 
with. According to a report 
by Travel and Leisure maga-
zine, scrambled eggs are 

usually a mix of egg and egg 
substitutes and fruit has 
been treated with additives 
to make it look fresher than 
it actually is. T&L advises 
it might also be a good idea 
to forgo coffee and tea. An 
EPA study found that “one in 
every eight planes fails the 
agency’s standards for wa-
ter safety, and the water for 
tea and coffee comes from 
the tap, not from a bottle, 
while in flight. According 
to a 2004 EPA sample of 158 
planes, 13 percent contained 
coliform and two of the air-
planes were found to have 
dangerous E.coli in the wa-
ter.” Best bet – buy breakfast 
in the terminal and bring it 
onboard, if there’s no time to 
eat before departing.

PLANNING TO HEAD to 
Grandma’s for Thanksgiving 
or Christmas? The best time 
to buy airline tickets was 
over the summer but if you 
didn’t plan ahead, you better 
start planning now. Accord-
ing to T&L, the holiday sea-
son is one of the busiest and 
most popular times to travel 
so it’s also one of the most 
expensive times to travel. 
Because airline seats go fast, 
waiting for a drop in airfare 
could find you celebrating at 
home. In the report, a travel 
specialist recommended 
booking tickets at least three 
weeks in advance as a gen-
eral rule. “For the holidays, 
I recommend at least dou-
bling that if not more. The 
absolute worst time to book 
a holiday flight is one week 
before traveling,” he said.

LOOKING FOR MORE leg-
room? Spirit Airlines, once 
at the bottom of the U.S. De-
partment of Transportation’s 
on-time performance and 
customer-satisfaction rank-
ings, recently announced it 
would be debuting new seats 
this November. According 
to a story on The Points Guy 
(pointsguy.com), the seats 
“offer passengers two addi-
tional inches of usable leg-
room – the distance from the 
center of the seatback to the 
furthest point on the back 
of the seat in front – as com-
pared to the slim-line seats 
on its aircraft today. They 
will also feature thicker pad-

ding, lumbar support, and 
bigger tray tables.” A new 
cabin configuration will also 
feature a wider middle seat 
— 18 inches compared to 17 
inches for the window and 
aisle, onboard Wi-Fi is ex-
pected by year-end and the 
airline is improving its fre-
quent flier program. There’s 
more good news for Spirit 
customers. The airline was 
the fourth-most punctual, 
with 81 percent of flights ar-
riving on time, in 2018, TPG 
reports.

DON’T LET JET LAG slow 
you down! Departures on-
line magazine (departures.
com), provided several tips 
on how to avoid the vacation 
time-stealer. Meditation can 
be one of the best things you 
can do for your body during 
a flight. Staying hydrated can 
also help – especially when 
combined with a reduction 
in caffeine intake. The Time-
shifter app, found at https://
www.timeshifter.com/, can 
advise travelers on when to 
consume caffeine while ad-
justing to a new time zone. 
Exercise, even if it’s walking 
up and down the airplane 
aisle a few times and then 
taking a walk after arriving 
at your vacation destina-
tion can help, as can reduc-
ing time spent in front of the 
blue light that comes from 
laptops, television screens, 
or your smartphone. Accord-
ing to Departures, the light 
“can mess with your body 
clock more than you might 
think.” You should also 
align your meal schedule 
with your new time zone by 
changing your watch before 
you even depart, then eating 
at the times you will eat at 
your final destination. 

THE SPRINGFIELD-BRANSON 
National Airport recently 
reported that June was the 
busiest month in the air-
port’s history with 118,477 
total passengers, continuing 
a growth streak that began 
eight years ago and shows no 
signs of slowing down. So far 
this year passenger growth 
is up 8.7% over last year. 
Cargo has also increased 8.8 
percent over last year and 
June set an all-time monthly 

continues on page 15



Lake of the Ozarks Business Journal October, 2019 Page 3

See us on  

and  

St. Louis / Lake Ozark -  573-552-8145   •  Toll free at  888-318-1346  •  101 Crossings West Drive Suite 200 - Lake Ozark, MO

+ creative design  + quality construction  + competitive pricing  + professional turn-key execution 

Enjoy your outdoors more with safe and secure landscape lighting.

Visit our new website:
www.TXRAC.com



Lake of the Ozarks Business JournalOctober, 2019Page 4

THE FIDUCIARY STANDARD

WE ANSWER TO A HIGHER AUTHORITY.

WEALTH & RETIREMENT PLANNING |  INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT |  TRUST & ESTATE SERVICES

Central Trust Company adheres to the “Fiduciary Standard” and will always act in the best interest 
of our clients regardless of the type of account or relationship. Call or visit us online today to learn 
how our free-from-conflict investment selection process and adherence to the “Fiduciary Standard” 
differentiates us and how it will make a positive impact on your investment plan and performance.

WWW.CENTRALTRUST.NET | 573-302-2474 | 1860 BAGNELL DAM BLVD. | 2ND FLOOR

CTC-LOBJ-Higher-Authority_9.5X5.65_2-2018.indd   1 8/2/2018   1:11:11 PM

County hopes for best after adopting animal law
By Nancy Zoellner-Hogland

Mike Stoufer, animal con-
trol officer for the Camden 
County Sheriff’s Office, said 
it’s too early to tell if the ordi-
nance regulating ownership 
and possession of domesti-
cated animals, adopted July 
1, is having an effect. How-
ever, he said he’s going to re-
main hopeful.

“When we began animal 
control in 2008 we didn’t 
have any local ordinances 
in place and when we wrote 
tickets under state statutes, 
we just weren’t getting any 
reaction. Our biggest prob-
lem is dumped animals and 
we wanted a law in place so 
that when we went after the 
offenders, it was a little more 
serious. With help from 
Judge Ralph James, we took 
Boone County’s ordinance 
and modified it to fit our 
county. We kept refining it 
until we had something that 
would work here and that 
the commissioners would 
be comfortable with. We fi-

nally accomplished that and 
on July 1, the commissioners 
adopted it and it went into 
effect,” he said, adding that 
the while the ordinance is 
“pretty basic,” it has “teeth.” 

Violation of the law can 
result in a fine of not less 
than $50 nor more than 
$200 for a first offense and 
not less than $100 nor more 
than $500 for additional of-
fenses. Violators can also be 
locked up in the county jail 
for not more than 30 days 
or assigned community ser-
vice work - or they can be 
assessed any combination 
of these penalties. And those 
found guilty of animal aban-
donment can be fined $500 
for each abandoned animal.

In addition to prohibit-
ing animal abandonment, 
the law states dogs are not 
allowed to run at large but 
instead must be confined 
or restrained by means of a 
leash, electronic collar or de-
vice, or trained command. 

Stoufer said they also in-

cluded a section on vicious 
animals in order to protect 
the community. 

“Business owners are al-
lowed to have watch dogs 
and as long as the dogs stay 
on their property, we have 
no problem with them. How-
ever, we don’t want vicious 
dogs running around biting 
people. We carry a warning 
book and a ticket book. Un-
less the dog is endangering 
someone, I try to give a cou-
ple warnings before I write a 
ticket. Most of the time, peo-
ple comply,” he said.

The ordinance also states 
all animals must be properly 
cared for; owners must make 
reasonable efforts to ensure 
people, property and other 
animals are not harmed by 
their pets and owners can 
be held financially respon-
sible when they are; female 
dogs in heat are required to 
be confined in an area unac-
cessible to other dogs, except 
for planned breeding; and if 
bred, they are limited to two 

litters per year. Breeders are 
also required to pay an an-
nual breeding permit fee of 
$25 per female, per year if 
the dog is used for breeding.

Dogs and non-feral cats 
over 3 months of age must 
be vaccinated by a licensed 
veterinarian with a rabies 
vaccine that is approved and 
listed in the current year’s 
Rabies Compendium. Own-
ers are required to produce 
proof of that vaccination 
upon request of a health of-
ficial, animal control officer 
or law enforcement officer 
and dogs must display a cur-
rent vaccine certificate tag if 
wearing a collar. Dogs over 9 
months of age must be mi-
crochipped with the owner’s 
address and contact infor-
mation or they must wear 
a collar with a tag showing 
that information.

Stoufer explained the im-
portance of that portion of 
the law.

“I pick up a lot of dogs 
and find out that they’re not 

strays – they’re owned – but 
the owners didn’t take the 
time to get them chipped or 
get them a collar so we can 
take them home. That’s re-
ally what this is about – we 
just want to get the ani-
mals home because finding 
a place for them is next to 
impossible and the county 
can’t afford to build a tempo-
rary holding facility. That’s 
why we started holding two 
micro-chipping rabies clin-
ics every year,” he said. 

The clinics, offered every 
year since 2016, have been 
held at the Dogwood Ani-
mal Shelter in Osage Beach 
and at a location in Sunrise 
Beach in cooperation with 
Ozarks Kat and K9 Shelter 
(formerly STAFF). Veterinar-
ians from the clinics donate 
their time and volunteers 
help keep things running 
smoothly. The sheriff’s of-
fice pays for the vaccinations 
and the microchips, both of 
which are provided to the 

continues on page 15



Lake of the Ozarks Business Journal October, 2019 Page 5

10% discount on all work
Yearly plumbing inspection
Yearly heating inspection
Yearly cooling inspection
Yearly mold inspection

Benefits Include:Become a Member

Today!

Honest Abe’s 
Presidential Partner

Call us at 573-309-9110 to learn 
more about our Presidential Plan 

and schedule service today!

$19.99 per month

Keep your plumbing and HVAC equipment in tip-top shape! 
573-309-9111  •  www.callhonestabes.com

Service Area: Eldon, Camdenton, Lake Ozark, Sunrise Beach, Linn Creek, 
Gravois Mills, Laurie, Versailles & Edwards



Lake of the Ozarks Business JournalOctober, 2019Page 6

continued from page 1
Camden County voters, it 

will move forward,” he said, 
adding that, according to 
agreement, if the issue pass-
es, the increase in the lodg-
ing tax will begin the first 
quarter of 2020 so the project 
can move forward.

To educate the public on 
the benefits of the DTSC, the 
Citizens for the Promotion of 
Sports Tourism will be hold-
ing two public forums in 
October. The first is sched-
uled for 6 to 8 p.m. Tuesday, 
October 1 at the Exchange 
Venue, located at 57 Court 
Circle in Camdenton. An-
other forum is set for 6 to 8 
p.m. Monday, October 28 at 
the Four Seasons Property 
Owners Association Com-
munity Center on Horseshoe 
Bend Parkway. Osage Beach 
Mayor John Olivarri and Ja-
cobsen will give a brief pre-
sentation. Then the forum 
will be opened to questions, 
answers and conversation.

In the meantime, Jacob-
sen said the group has devel-
oped a full marketing cam-
paign that “includes every 
medium of marketing you 
can imagine and it’s being 
implemented right now. It’s 
registered with the Missouri 
Ethics Commission and I’m 
out raising funds. We’ve got 
postcard mailers going out, 
we’ve got Facebook posts 
and other digital marketing 
planned, we’re working on 
billboards, we’re working on 
banners, posters, flyers, yard 
signs, table tents, radio, TV 
and print advertising,” he 
said.

To gain insight on what 
components make for a 
good complex, CVB, TCLA 
and City of Osage Beach rep-
resentatives visited numer-
ous complexes throughout 
the Midwest. Jacobsen said 
at every visit the same ques-
tion is asked: “Now that it’s 
operating, what do you wish 
you would have done differ-

ently?”
“You’d be surprised at 

some of the answers. We’ve 
heard everything from 
‘Don’t sell French fries in 
your concession stand be-
cause the fryer raises the 
temperature’ to ‘Install 
vending machines so play-
ers can get drinks during 
the week without opening 
the concession stand.’ We all 
now know more about artifi-
cial turf than any one person 
ever thought about learn-
ing,” Jacobsen laughed. “But 
we’re noting all those sug-
gestions so can learn from 
their mistakes and do things 
better to end up with a first-
class facility.”

According to the agree-
ment:

Following approval of the 
lodging tax increase in Cam-
den County, Osage Beach 
and the TCLA will negotiate 
a financing agreement. 

The city shall secure 
the project site from Gary 

Mitchell’s Arrowhead De-
velopment LLC, which has 
pledged to donate the land 
if the tax passes. No funds 
from the bonds shall be used 
for the acquisition.

The city will control all as-
pects of the design and con-
struction of the complex, but 
it will be subject to the re-
view and advice of business 
district and TCLA represen-
tatives. The complex will, at 
a minimum, include eight 
lighted, tournament-style 
synthetic turfed fields, con-
cession stands, permanent 
restroom facilities, paved 
parking areas and road ac-
cess.

Once bonds are issued, 
the city will strive to com-
plete construction of the 
DTSC in a prompt manner 
and will provide periodic 
written updates on the con-
struction process and op-
portunities to inspect the 
construction.

Any project capital costs 
and related costs for advice 
or consultations concerning 
the engineering, financing, 
managing, legal or opera-
tional issues connected with 
the project and incurred or 
paid for prior to the issuance 

of the bonds may be reim-
bursed from the proceeds of 
the bonds.

The city may enter into 
booking or management 
contracts with nationally 
recognized experts in tour-
nament operations to at-
tract tournaments and other 
events that promote tour-
ism.

The city will own, operate 
and maintain the DTSC as a 
public facility and shall be 
responsible for project op-
erational costs except repair, 
replacement or enhance-
ment costs on things like 
turf, lighting and restrooms, 
which will be covered by the 
Capital Replacement Fund.

The city will be allowed to 
operate concession stands, 
charge for parking at tour-
naments, obtain sponsor-
ships, charge for advertising 
spaces and undertake other 
revenue-producing activi-
ties associated with the op-
eration of the DTSC with 
proceeds paying project op-
erational costs.

The city must also pro-
vide, at no charge, two plac-
es within the DTSC for the 
TCLA, at its expense, to ad-
vertise Lake-area tourism. 

Soccer park planning kicks into high gear

11909 N State Highway 5
Sunrise Beach, MO 65079 • 573-374-9111
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ROOM PACKAGES 
ARE AVAILABLE

Call 573-723-3000 
for more info!

Friday
Oct.
25th

7 pm to 11 pm

Steampunk
Get Your Costume Ready!

Palazzo Ballroom
It’s the Biggest Party of the Year!
Just for the Grown-ups, the 
I-Berry’s Band will present their 
very own Full Concert Show!

Dinner
Potato Station: Mashed and Baked with all the toppings
Seafood Station: Cold on Ice, Tuna, oysters and Shrimp Cocktail
Smoked BBQ Station: Brisket, Pulled Pork, Ribs, Cole Slaw and 
Corn on the Cob. Pasta Station: Penne and Fett noodles, Red and 
white Sauce and Veggies. Salad/ Veg Station: Mixed Greens with 
dressings and fresh assorted Vegetables

       Evening of food, music 
       and dancing!
                  FREE PARKING!

ADVANCE TICKET PRICES BY OCT. 20TH
Call 573.723.3000.

$60
per person

Get Your Tickets!

REGALIA HOTEL & CONFERENCE CENTER
250 Racquet Club Dr. (7.43 mi.)

Village of Four Seasons, MO, 65049
573-723-3000

i-Berrys
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It’s Movie 
Night!

We’ve got the technology, and the expertise to make your home entertainment 
unbelievable! Give us a call today for a no-obligation consultation!

Curt (816) 215-2425 • cgordy@SmartSystemsGallery.com

Home & Business Automation • Access Control • Security Systems & Cameras • Audio/Video 
• Home Theater Systems • Cabling & Wireless Networking • Dock Lifeguard™ Reseller

(573) 693-1686 • 2820 Bagnell Dam Blvd. A-1 • Lake Ozark, MO • www.SmartSystemsGallery.com

Businesses - get your orange on
Business owners and or-

ganizations that would like 
to get in on the fun of Hal-
loween are invited to join the 
15th Annual Hy Vee Hollow 
Trick or Treat event, set for 3 
to 6 p.m. Thursday, October 
31. 

Kids are invited to dress 
up in their costumes, then 
trick-or-treat their through 
a maze set up in the grocery 
store’s parking lot. There’s a 
$2 per child admittance fee 
and this year proceeds will 
be split between Wonder-
land Camp and the Dream 
Factory. Wonderland Camp 
provides summer and re-
spite weekends for camp-
ers who have physical and 
developmental disabilities. 
The Dream Factory makes 
dreams come true for criti-
cally and chronically ill chil-
dren.

Mike Clayton, director of 
Fund Development for Won-
derland Camp and one of 
the Hy Vee Hollow organiz-
ers, said they hope to see 40 

or more booths at this year’s 
event.

“It’s great because it not 
only provides our kids with 
a safe, fun environment 
to trick-or-treat, but it also 
gives businesses an oppor-
tunity to get exposure with 
hundreds of families while 
also benefitting a great 
cause. And it’s fun! You see 
everyone you know, the kids 
get to show their costumes 
off to their friends and there 
are free hot dogs at the end. 
What more could you ask 
for,” he quipped, adding that 
because it’s outdoors, pets – 
especially pets in costume – 
are welcome. 

Participation requires a 
$100 donation, which also 
goes to Wonderland and 
Dream Factory, to reserve a 
booth space. Everyone who 
mans a booth will also need 
to provide enough treats to 
hand out to 2,000 or more 
trick-or-treaters. Businesses 
and organizations that get a 
booth can come in costume 
and can dress up the booth 
any way they want. Organiz-
ers will supply a hay bale and 

a sign for each.
Candy can be purchased 

from Hy Vee at 10 percent off 
the store’s base retail price 
and the candy can be held at 
the store until the day of the 
event. However, organizers 
reminded business owners 
that the earlier they pur-
chased their candy, the bet-
ter the selection. Those who 
want to buy their candy from 
Hy Vee should call Mark Mil-
halj at 573-302-7977.

The grocery store will 
also be supporting the Teal 
Pumpkin Project by provid-
ing non-food treats for chil-
dren who have food aller-
gies. Hy Vee will give each 
participating business 50 
non-food items – at no cost 
to the businesses – to hand 
out at the event.

For more information, 
call Clayton at 573-280-5648. 
Those who want a booth 
should bring a completed 
registration form to custom-
er service at the Osage Beach 
Hy Vee. Forms can be down-
loaded from www.wonder-
landcamp.org.

You never know who you’ll run into at this fun Halloween event.  
Nancy Zoellner-Hogland photo.
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Mortgage $ense
with Michael Lasson of First State 
Bank Mortgage 

Kicking Off Fall 
at the Lake of the 
Ozarks

The fi rst day of Fall is September 
23rd this year, and if you haven’t been 
bitten by the Autumn bug - you may be 
soon! The Summer here at the lake has 
been rather mild, up until the very end 
with heatwaves and humidity. This kind 
of gives Fall an even more appealing na-
ture, and if you haven’t already indulged 
in your pumpkin spice nostalgia, you may 
be reaching for it soon. If you’re looking 
for fun ways to enjoy your vacation home 
at the Lake of the Ozarks, here are some 
great suggestions for spending time 
soaking in the season!
Fall Fun at the Lake of the Ozarks

The Fall season seems to be all about 
apples, pumpkins, bonfi res, and fl annels. 
If you are ready, here are a few things 
you’ll want to do this Fall at the Lake!
Go Hiking

In 2018, the Lake of the Ozarks was 
voted the 2nd best place in the nation to 
enjoy the Fall colors. We know this to be 
true, and love getting to appreciate the 
changing of the seasons through those 
rustic browns, oranges, reds, and yellows 
that start to spread across the rolling 
hills. What better way to soak it in than 
to get out for a hike? We have two state 
parks here at the Lake. The Lake of the 
Ozarks State Park is in Osage Beach and 
Ha Ha Tonka State Park is in Camdenton. 
Both parks are beautiful this time of year, 
and offer breathtaking hiking trails, play-
ground areas for the kids, and are close 
enough to town that you can get a treat 
afterward! Which brings us to our next 
point …
Indulge in Fall Flavors

’Tis the season when all things pump-
kin, apple, and cinnamon hit the red car-
pet. There are many local coffee shops, 
ice cream parlors, and other places where 
you can indulge in these fantastic fall fl a-
vors. Whether you’re looking for a spicy 
coffee or a pumpkin pie sundae, this is 
a great time to get out and enjoy those 
fl avors you look forward to all year long.
Get on the Golf Course

If you enjoy golfi ng at the Lake of 
the Ozarks, this is going to be a prime 
season for getting out there and playing 
the game. The Lake area is home to 13 
golf courses, and many will agree that 
Autumn is probably one of the best times 
to get out and play. Between comfortable 
temperatures and gorgeous scenery, the 
Fall season is a pristine time to be on the 
course.
Board the Boat One Last Time

This is probably the activity that will 
be a bit bittersweet for many this time 
of year. As the temperatures start to cool 

down, it’s generally a sign to winterize 
the boat. Many boaters do choose to 
keep their boat out for usage all winter 
long, specifi cally the fi sherman, but many 
of our vacationers need to get them 
ready for storage. If you are one of those 
who will store it, now is a great time to 
take it out on the water for the last few 
cruises of the year. Enjoy the scenery from 
a perspective that many may not get too 
- the water. While you’re out, it’s also a 
great time to take a generic inventory of 
your boat, make sure everything is work-
ing properly, and make a list of necessary 
repairs.

If you are into fi shing at the Lake 
of the Ozarks, Fall is a prime time to 
get out there and cast your line. Those 
beautiful Fall temperatures will make 
for exceptional catching, and if you plan 
to participate in any of the fi nal fi shing 
tournaments of the year, we wish you the 
best of luck!
Fall At The Lake of the Ozarks

If you already know that you love the 
Lake area, and you’ve been considering 
buying a home at the Lake of the Ozarks 
- now is the time! We can’t emphasize 
enough how now is such a great time 
to buy. The market has been doing some 
really interesting things this year, and so 
many buyers are getting low rates for 
their Lake of the Ozarks mortgages. If 
you are ready to get started, we would 
love to invite you to visit our website, fi ll 
out the application, and start your pre-
qualifi cation process. Fall is an excellent 
time to buy, and 2019 could just be your 
year to secure a dream vacation home at 
the Lake of the Ozarks!

Michael Lasson
Senior Loan Offi cer
NMLS #: 493712
4655 B Osage Beach Parkway
Osage Beach, MO 65065
Direct: (573) 746-7211
Cell: (573) 216-7258
e-Fax: (866) 397-0318
Email: mlasson@fsbfi nancial.com
Website: www.YourLakeLoan.com

A Division of First State Bank of 
St. Charles. Equal Housing Lender.
Bagnell Dam Association of REALTORS®, 
Affi liate of the Year 2011, 2014, & 2015.

Labor picture good for job seekers, 
not so much for employers
By Nancy Zoellner-Hogland

As a business owner are 
you having a difficult time 
filling job openings? If so, 
you’re not the only one. 

According to a release by 

the U.S. Chamber of Com-
merce, a recent analysis of 
newly available government 
data show that there was 
barely one available work-
er for every job opening in 
America in July, “offering 
further evidence of histori-
cally tight labor market con-
ditions over the past year 
and a significant ‘people 
gap’ challenge with regard 
to the American workforce.”

Ronald Bird, the senior 
economist in Regulatory 
Analysis, wrote that the 
Worker Availability Ratio — 
a new analysis developed by 
the U.S. Chamber of Com-
merce to measure the num-
ber of available workers for 
every job opening — ticked 
down to 1.08 in July, mean-
ing there were 1.08 available 
workers for every job vacan-
cy. “That’s nearly unchanged 
from a 1.09 reading in June, 
and the 12-month moving 
average (which smooths 
seasonal and sampling 
variations) remained at the 
historically low level of 1.04 
available workers per job 
opening for the fourth con-
secutive month,” he stated.

“For our calculations, the 
number of available work-
ers in July 2019 included 6.6 
million ‘actively job seek-
ing’ unemployed persons 
and 1.5 million others whom 
the U.S. Bureau of Labor 

Statistics classifies as not in 
the labor force but ‘margin-
ally attached;’” he wrote, 
explaining that those people 
“want jobs, they are avail-
able for work, and they have 

looked for work in the past 
year, though they have not 
actively looked for work in 
the most recent month.”

A check with the Missouri 
Job Center found that, with 
several hundred job open-
ings, although not quite 
as serious, there is also a 
tight labor market in the 
Lake’s tri-county area. Job 
openings range from dish-
washers to delivery drivers, 
housekeeping to handy-
man, painter to parks crew 
leader. An employee at the 
center said while some jobs 
start a minimum wage and 
are part-time, several pay 
considerably more and are 
fulltime.

In the meantime, Gover-
nor Mike Parson traveled to 
California in mid-Septem-
ber to meet with company 
officials who have expressed 
an interest in investing or 
expanding in Missouri and 
with various technology 
leaders to discuss relocating 
or expanding data centers in 
Missouri. He also planned 
to visit with business ex-
ecutives from companies in 
the agricultural technology, 
professional services, and fi-
nancial services sectors with 
an existing presence in Mis-
souri to explore additional 
ways to create jobs in the 
state.

Lake Ozark City Admin-

istrator Dave Van Dee said 
they still hope to attract a 
technology-based firm – or 
firms - to the undeveloped 
land along Route 242.

“I’ve told the mayor and 
a couple of the aldermen 
that some of the best proj-
ects are those ‘back office 
operations’ – record storage 
for large mortgage compa-
nies, telemarketing com-
panies that do support for 
major retailers – those types 
of companies. They bring 
many higher-paying, year-
round jobs – something the 
area is lacking. We’ve had 
quite a few inquiries but the 
issue along 242 is the infra-
structure. Right now we’re 
focusing on our transporta-
tion infrastructure – getting 
it back up to snuff so we can 
have a more effective main-
tenance program. But we’re 
also looking at water and 
sewer as a way to stimulate 
development,” he said, add-
ing that he didn’t foresee the 
city putting in utilities with-
out a plan for development. 
“Instead, it’s going to have 
to be more about creating 
a partnership with a devel-
oper – they will have to com-
mit to build – but I believe we 
would help facilitate a devel-
opment in the most cost-
effective manner possible 
because I think if we could 
get one key element in, we’d 
see a domino effect. Then 
we’d have a lot of different 
opportunities. But again - 
we would need to see some 
return on our investment.”

Van Dee said the “best 
case scenario” would be for 
the city to have two concur-
rent projects – one to de-
velop a technology-based 
customer service center and 
another to create workforce 
housing.

“Then we’d have homes 
for all the people that would 
be needed to run the opera-
tion. There are so many pos-
sibilities out there – we just 
need one to find the key ele-
ment to get the ball rolling.”

Gov. Mike Parson travelled to California to meet with Google of-
ficials regarding a possible Data Center in MO.
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U N P A R A L L E L E D  E X P E R I E N C E .   U N P A R A L L E L E D  R E S U L T S .

Long & Robinson, LLC, isn’t 
your typical law firm. You 

won’t find stuffy, pretentious 
attitudes or inflexibility here. 

Instead, you’ll find a team 
of experts with a practical, 

down-to-earth approach and 
a winning track record.

Our clients include 
condominiums, homeowners 

associations, property 
management companies, 
oil and gas contractors, 
commercial contractors, 

subcontractors, construction 
companies, and sureties.

The Lake area is awash with new residential developments, particularly 
condominiums. However, along with this comes a wave of challenges for 

condominium and homeowners associations. All too often, developers of new 
construction projects cut corners to reduce costs and avoid delays. 

Their inadequacies set up associations for financial failure.

We have recovered tens of millions of dollars for 
homeowner associations and their members.

S E L E C T  T H E  F I R M  W I T H  P R O V E N  R E S U L T S .   L E A R N  M O R E  A T
 W W W . L O N G R O B I N S O N . C O M  O R  C A L L  8 1 6 - 5 4 1 - 2 1 0 0  T O  A R R A N G E  A  C O N S U L T A T I O N

T H E  C H O I C E  O F  A  L A W Y E R  I S  A N  I M P O R T A N T  D E C I S I O N  A N D  S H O U L D  N O T  B E  B A S E D  S O L E L Y  U P O N  A D V E R T I S E M E N T S .

1 8 0 0  B A L T I M O R E  A V E N U E ,  S T E .  5 0 0 ,  K A N S A S  C I T Y ,  M O  6 4 1 0 8
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Lake Ozark slowly but steadily moving toward payoff
By Nancy Zoellner-Hogland

In September, the city of 
Lake Ozark renegotiated 
its lease-purchase contract 
with Lakewood Corpora-
tion for the property used as 
City Hall. City Administrator 
Dave Van Dee said it’s easier 
to sign the checks, knowing 
that they’re getting closer to 
saying a final farewell to the 
building debt.

The city originally entered 
into a contract with Lake-
wood in August, 2009 when it 
purchased the 7,800-square-
foot building and land for $1 
million. The city used its ex-
isting city hall building next 
to Castle Rock, along with 
two lots behind the build-
ing, all of which was owned 
free and clear, as a down 
payment. That reduced the 
loan amount by $350,000. 
According to the agreement, 
the city had seven years – or 
until September, 2016 – to 
pay off the loan. 

The state of the police de-
partment building, located 

just off the Bagnell Dam 
Strip, helped prompt the 
move. Mark Maples, who 
was serving as police chief 
at the time, reported at an 
earlier meeting that because 

of electrical problems in the 
building, several computers 
had been damaged beyond 
repair. In addition, inad-
equate space forced officers 
to share desks and offices. 
In addition, Interim City Ad-

ministrator Joe Barfield said 
employees at city hall were 
also cramped and the lack 
of space forced them to store 
files off site and most court 
nights found attendees spill-

ing out into the parking lot.
At a town hall meeting, 

the public expressed over-
whelming support so the 
city moved forward with the 
plan.

The “leasehold amount” 

for the initial term and the 
first four, one-year renewal 
terms was set at the yearly 
sum of $45,613.44 or about 
$3,700 per month with ap-
proximately 5 percent of 
that payment being applied 
towards the principle. The 
leasehold amount for each 
of the remaining two, one-
year renewal terms was to be 
calculated at renewal. The 
contract stated the payment 
amount would be “the same 
as 12 times the equal month-
ly payment necessary to am-
ortize the sum of $575,783.27 
over 20 years at the same 
rate as the average 30-year 
fixed payment interest rate 
as published by the Federal 
Home Loan Mortgage Cor-
poration’s weekly primary 
mortgage market survey in 
effect at the last business 
day of the 12th month of the 
fourth renewal period.”

That put the payments at 
$3,801.12.

Van Dee said that in 2016, 
the contract was renegotiat-
ed to extend the term three 
more years with an option 

to add two successive one-
year periods to the lease-
purchase arrangement, if 
needed. For the last three 
years, the city has continued 
making the same monthly 
payments. Van Dee said now 
that the three-year period is 
up, aldermen felt it was in 
the city’s best interest to ex-
ercise the option of extend-
ing the loan, providing an 
additional two years to pay 
it off.

“Based on the treasurer’s 
projections and my projec-
tions, we think we can ac-
tually get it paid off a little 
sooner because we’re going 
to increase the monthly pay-
ment to $5,000 and put the 
extra towards the principle,” 
he said. “The people at Lake-
wood have been really good 
to work with. The really good 
news is that at the end of the 
contract, the city will own 
the property outright. Then 
it may be time to look at ex-
panding to the property next 
to us – maybe even adding a 
community center.”

Crosswords Solution Puzzle on page 24

Send Your Public Event Information 
and News Releases to

Lakebusjournal@gmail.com

Photo: WILLMAN
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Building an effective 
web presence
with Sandy Waggett of MSW 
Interactive Designs

No Kidding Priorities 
for Your Website in 
2020

Last year, as we approached 2019, 
we wrote about a short checklist of ac-
tion items to improve your website. 

Some of you may have missed it (or 
maybe you just procrastinated).  As we 
barrel toward 2020, here it is again in 
priority order!
1. Make sure your website is 
responsive.

It’s been a “thing” for a few years 
now. If you don’t have a responsive 
website (one that scales to mobile 
devices), your credibility is instantly 
reduced in the eyes of your website 
visitors. Google is now “mobile � rst.” 
If Google is mobile � rst, your website 
must be too. If it’s not, you won’t be 
able to compete much longer (even if 
you are now) for good rankings. 
Action item:

Run a test on your website.  View 
it on several devices to ensure it scales 
to the screen. Make this a priority. It’s 
important for your business.
2. Ensure you have an SSL 
installed on your website.

This was new last year. Google 
Chrome started showing “Not Se-
cure” warnings on ALL websites (not 
just eCommerce websites) that don’t 
have a SSL Certi� cate installed. Other 
browsers quickly followed suit. Addi-
tionally, Google announced it will now 
be a factor in search rankings. If you 
delayed on this last year, it’s time to get 
the SSL Certi� cate for your website. 
Action item:

If you aren’t sure if you have one 
installed or not, ask your current web-
site company.  It’s important to work 
directly with your web hosting provider, 
since SSL types vary and server require-
ments are very speci� c.
3. Get strategic with your busi-
ness social media efforts.

We have talked about how Google 
is no longer in the business of driving 

traf� c to business websites. Instead, 
they have made changes to keep 
people ON GOOGLE. This makes your 
social media efforts even more im-
portant! When it comes to rankings, 
Google doesn’t really like you until it 
knows that people like you. A big sig-
nal in this area for Google is people 
visiting your website. You can use your 
social media and blogging efforts to 
drive the necessary traf� c.

The time people spend on social 
media is staggering. They are using so-
cial to peruse news, stay in touch with 
friends and family, to kill time, to shop, 
and to ask for recommendations. If you 
are not there, you are missing business 
opportunity.
Action item:

If you aren’t 100% sure what you’re 
doing on social media, if you aren’t do-
ing it consistently, or if you aren’t being 
strategic, consider outsourcing some 
(or all) of your social media marketing 
to an agency. Top of mind it critical, as 
is your branding, messaging, consis-
tency, and social ad targeting. This is 
what an agency brings to the table. 
The return on investment is huge on so 
many fronts. 

Sandy Waggett, Owner,  MSW Inter-
active Designs LLC ~ We put the web 
to work for you!

573-552-8403, sandy@mswinter-
activedesigns.com

www.PutTheWebToWork.com

Sandy Waggett

Send Your Public Event Information and 
News Releases to

Lakebusjournal@gmail.com
Please remember to include photos if available, captions detailing 

the photographs and your information in Word (.doc) files

State Rep. Rocky Miller  
recognized for business support

Rep. Rocky Miller (Dist. 
124) was named a 2019 Busi-
ness Champion by the Mis-
souri Chamber of Commerce 
and Industry on Wednesday, 
Sept. 11. The Business Cham-
pion designation recognizes 
state lawmakers who sup-
ported policies during the 
2019 Legislative Session to 
grow the economy and make 
Missouri a more competitive 
place to do business. 

Miller said although this 
year he didn’t personally 
carry any bills aimed at im-
proving the state’s business 
climate, he supported sev-
eral.

“I have always been 
‘pro-business.’ In the past I 
worked on legislation to re-
move regulations to make it 
easier to do business in the 
state of Missouri. However, 
this year my role changed. 
I served as chairman of the 
Rules-Legislative Oversight 
Committee so for most of 
2019, I basically looked over 
all the bills in that category 
to make sure they improved 
the business environment 
in the state,” he said. “There 
were quite a few that had to 
do with workforce devel-
opment and several other 

pieces of pro-business leg-
islation that enhanced the 
state’s business environ-
ment. Those are always the 
types of things I look for and 
support.”

According to a press re-
lease, the Missouri Cham-
ber established its strategic 
initiative, Missouri 2030, to 
provide a consistent and fo-
cused direction for Missouri 
policymakers with work-
force, infrastructure and 
competitiveness driving the 
agenda. The 2019 Legislative 
Session was marked by sev-
eral key successes, including 
legislation to strengthen our 
workforce, invest in infra-
structure and make the state 
more competitive by im-
proving the state’s legal cli-
mate — none of which would 
have been possible without 
the work of the legislators 
recognized. The chamber 
recognized 116 legislators 
this year.

“The Missouri General 
Assembly was successful in 
passing numerous pro-busi-
ness policies in the 2019 Leg-
islative Session. We applaud 
our Business Champions for 
their leadership and com-
mitment to advance legisla-

tion that will help our state 
prosper both now and in 
the foreseeable future,” said 
Missouri Chamber President 
and CEO Daniel P. Mehan in 
a prepared release.

In addition to chairman 
of the Legislative Oversight 
Committee, Miller, who is 
in his last term in office due 
to term limits, also served 
as a member of the Utilities 
Committee, Special Com-
mittee on Career Readiness 
and the Special Committee 
on Urban Issues. Miller also 
chaired the Utilities Com-
mittee for several years.

The Missouri Chamber 
of Commerce and Industry 
is the largest business asso-
ciation in Missouri. Together 
with the Missouri Chamber 
Federation, the Missouri 
Chamber represents more 
than 75,000 employers. To 
learn more, go to www.
mochamber.com, or follow 
them @MissouriChamber 
on Twitter.

For a list of legislators who 
were recognized for their 
work to advance pro-busi-
ness legislation, visit https://
mochamber.com/business-
champions/.
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CHOCOLATE STRAWBERRY GOOEY 
BUTTER CAKE  and DRINK SPECIALS 

With a donation of $1 from each sale.

EVERY DAY IN OCTOBER 

Baxter’s will donate a portion of Chef’s 
Steak Cut or Fish of the Day sales.

EVERY SUNDAY

Featured Prime Rib with complimentary 
Chocolate Strawberry Gooey Butter Cake.

Make your reservation for our third 
annual PINK OUT party!

Monday, Oct. 28, 5:30 to 8:30 p.m. 
Gourmet appetizers, specialty samplings, 

and more. $50/person. 

Throughout 
October, help 
Baxter’s raise 
money for the 

HOPE Program 
at Lake Regional 

Hospital.

2124 Bagnell Dam Boulevard, Lake Ozark  |  573-365-2669  |  baxterslakesidegrille.com

Appliances | Cabinets | Countertops | Kitchen & Bath Faucets & Fixtures 

924 Hwy 42, Osage Beach MO 65065 | 573-348-4464

Need personalized service.  Call now and make an 
appointment with a member of our experienced sta�.

Building or remodeling your home - stop by and see our 
huge selection of products for every style and every budget.

www.dkbshowroom.com

continued from page 4
county at cost. Stoufer said 
although it’s a great savings, 
they still end up spending be-
tween $2,000 and $5,000 per 
clinic.

“It sounds like a lot but if 
we can do this, we can get 
pets back to their owners 
instead of spending money 
to build a facility and then 
spending another $100,000 a 
year to operate it,” he said.

Contrary to popular belief, 
Stoufer isn’t your typical “dog 
catcher.” He doesn’t drive 
around – animal control pole 
in hand - looking for stray 
dogs to nab.

“I don’t have to! I already 
get plenty of calls each day. 
In fact, I looked back at the 
numbers and saw we usually 
respond to between 1,200 
and 1,600 calls per year. In 
addition to dogs on the loose, 

I also have a lot of livestock 
calls – horses, cows, goats, 
sheep, llamas, snakes, ex-
otics – and we occasionally 
get calls on cats. There’s not 
a lot we can do with feral 
cats except euthanize them 
if they’re sick or causing a 
problem,” he said, adding 
that he rarely gets calls about 
domesticated cats. “We have 
a few residents with 10, 20 or 
30 cats, but as long as the area 
is kept clean, the cats are be-
ing provided with food, water 
and shelter and they’re not 
a public nuisance, you can 
have as many as you want.”

The ordinance, which also 
carries other provisions, can 
be read by visiting www.cam-
denmo.org, putting the cur-
sor on “Departments,” then 
clicking on “Commissioner” 
in the pull-down menu.

County hopes for best 

continued from page 2
record for the amount of fuel 
delivered to planes: 869,306 
gallons, which is a 21.1 per-
cent increase over 2018. Take 
offs and landings are up 6.7 
percent so far in 2019. Ac-
cording to a news release, 
the growth is driven by the 
airlines use of larger planes, 
more flights, and the addi-
tion of four destinations. 
Allegiant, American, Delta, 
and United now provide 
non-stop service to Los An-
geles, Phoenix, Las Vegas, 

Denver, Dallas, Charlotte, 
Chicago, Houston, Atlanta, 
Tampa/St. Petersburg, Or-
lando, Punta Gorda/Ft. My-
ers, and Destin/Ft. Walton 
Beach. To keep up with de-
mand, construction is un-
derway on a new parking 
lot that will provide more 
than 700 additional spaces 
and a new covered pedes-
trian walkway. The airport 
also recently expanded its 
restaurant and added new 
charging stations for phones 
and computers. 

Armchair Pilot

PRECISION
AUTO & TIRE SERVICE LLC
Complete Auto Repair & Fleet Management

348-2233348-2233
WWW.PRECISIONAUTOANDTIRE.COM

1024 INDUSTRIAL DR.
OSAGE BEACH MO

OVERSTOCK TIRE 
SALE ON ALL MAJOR 

BRANDS!
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“Insurance Talk”
Service Line 
Coverage and 
Why You Need It

Odds are you have multiple 
service lines running underneath 
the ground on your property that 
connect your home to the elec-
tric company, local municipality, 
or the cable company.  Service 
lines are defi ned as a series of 
underground pipes or wires that 
connects your home to a public 
utility service provider or to a 
private system; such as Cable 
or Internet Lines, Electric Lines, 
Natural Gas Lines, Propane Lines, 
Water Lines, or Sewer Lines.

Did you know the utility com-
panies put the responsibility of 
those lines on you as the prop-
erty owner? You might be sur-
prised to learn that your typical 
unendorsed homeowners policy 
does not cover these lines.    The 
average repair for these service 
lines is $6,000 but can get much 
higher.

The most common causes of 
physical damage to these lines 
are tree or other plant roots 
growing into the line, freezing or 
frost, rust, deterioration, or pres-
sure system break down.  Many 
companies are now offering an 
endorsement, Service Line Cov-
erage, that you can buy back 
some coverage for the service 
lines.

Service Line Coverage pro-
vides protection to the home-
owner in the event of an unex-

pected loss cause by a failure 
in the service line.  I have seen 
coverage offered from $10,000-
$12,000 with a $500 deduct-
ible for the low cost of $24.00-
$40.00 a year.

Common exclusions to this 
coverage would be relocation 
of the wiring or pipes, the sep-
tic system itself, replacement of 
the water well system (motor or 
pumps), damage to lines that are 
being removed or installed, lines 
that are being repaired, and 
some carriers excluded lines that 
run through a building or a body 
of water.  Reach out to your in-
surance *agent today to fi nd out 
if service line is available to you 
and what it would cover. 

To discuss this and other 
policy endorsements, give Katie 
a call at 573-348-1731, and she 
will be more than happy to sit 
down and discuss it.

Katie Peacock

Send Your Public Event Information and 
News Releases to

Lakebusjournal@gmail.com Please remem-
ber to include photos if available, captions de-

tailing the photographs and your information in 
Word (.doc) files

Perks, pitfalls of running your small 
business from a home office
Submitted by Bruce Mitchell, 
Lake of the Ozarks SCORE

Operating a business from 
home offers small business 
owners some notable advan-
tages—and some consider-
able disadvantages, as well. 
Some entrepreneurs find 
running a home-based busi-
ness works exceptionally 
well for them, while others 
do much better at an office 
located somewhere other 
than where they live. 

Consider the following 
pros and cons before you de-
cide whether to build your 
business from the home 
front or work from a differ-
ent location.

The perks of a home office 
· Flexible work schedule 

– Working from home often 
gives you more control over 
your schedule. You gener-
ally have more freedom to 
take time off during the day 
and then pick up the slack by 
working at night or early in 
the morning.

· More productive time 
– Without having to waste 
minutes or hours driving to 
and from an office, you have 
more time to get your work 
done. You can jump right into 
the tasks at hand without 
worrying about shaving or 
fixing your makeup and hair. 

· Fewer distractions – You 
have more control over your 
surroundings (with some 
exceptions as noted below), 
which ultimately can result 
in less stress and more peace 
and quiet to do what you 
need to accomplish.

· More cost effective than 
an office elsewhere – When 
you work from home, you 
don’t have to budget for of-
fice rent. You’ll also save on 
fuel costs because you don’t 
have a commute. 

· Lower wardrobe costs – 
Depending on your type of 
work, you may not need to 
keep as extensive of a pro-
fessional wardrobe than you 
would need if you had an of-
fice outside of your home.

· Less food and beverage 
spending – Coffee at home is 

far less expensive than hit-
ting the drive-thru on the 
way to the office. You will 
be less inclined to eat out for 
lunch, too. 

· Home office deduction 
on your income tax return 
– Depending on your busi-
ness legal structure, you may 
be able to report a portion 
of your electric bill, heating 
expenses, etc. as a tax deduc-
tion. That means more mon-
ey in your pocket and less to 
Uncle Sam.

The Pitfalls of A Home Of-
fice 

· Difficulty stepping away 
– You may find it tough to 
separate yourself from your 
work when your office is 
just a few footfalls away at 
all times. There’s always the 
lure of unfinished business 
tasks during your downtime. 
Unable to escape for some 
mental rest and relaxation, 
you could end up burned out 
and overwhelmed.

· Potentially more distrac-
tions – If you can’t block out 
an overgrown lawn or piles 
of laundry from your mind, 
you may find working at 
home a not-so-productive 
work environment. 

· Feelings of isolation – 
Working from home gener-
ally doesn’t provide as many 
opportunities for social in-
teraction as working at an 
office. If you thrive on ambi-
ent noise and conversations 
throughout the day, you may 
feel lonely in a home office.

· Not taken seriously – 
Some people perceive work-
ing from home as a sign that 
you’re only mildly serious 
about being in business. Re-

alize that to combat this, you 
will need to work extra hard 
to show you’re a professional 
who is capable of delivering 
on your promises to clients. 

How to Make A Home Of-
fice Work For You

Carefully consider your 
personal working style and 
your home’s capacity to ac-
commodate your business 
when deciding whether or 
not a home office is the right 
work environment for you.

Having a private space re-

served for doing your work 
where the kids, the dog, and 
household chores won’t hi-
jack your attention can help 
you succeed in a home of-
fice. You also may need to set 
boundaries for friends and 
family who might believe 
you can drop what you’re 
doing to entertain guests 
in the middle of the day. In 
addition, setting up a sched-
ule for your work can help 
you draw the line between 
“home” and “business” so 
you stay on task and don’t 
neglect your personal life.

You’ll find a wealth of 
small business-related in-
formation, resources, and 
training, plus free, confiden-
tial counseling from more 
than 11,000 business ex-
perts. For more information 
about contacting a mentor 
or volunteering contact the 
Lake of the Ozarks SCORE 
Chapter at www.Lake-
oftheOzarks.SCORE.org, by 
e-mail at admin.0493@scor-
evolunteer.org or call 573-
346-5441.  Serving Mid-Mis-
souri with offices in the Lake 
of the Ozarks, Columbia, Jef-
ferson City and Lebanon.
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Michael Lasson
NMLS # 493712

(573) 302-0909
mlasson@fsb�nancial.com

Michelle Lasson
NMLS #934557

(573) 746-7212
malasson@fsb�nancial.com

fsb�nancial.com  |  573.365.LOAN (5626)
4655B Osage Beach Pkwy  |  Osage Beach, MO 65065 

Multi-year recognition as Bagnell Dam Association of 
REALTORS’ A�liate of the YearA Division of First State Bank, NMLS #416668

Your Home Loan...Your Way

Focused on the future

Jeana Woods, city admin-
istrator for Osage Beach, 
was recently nominated to 
the Board of Directors of the 
Missouri Municipal League, 
an independent, statewide, 
not-for-profit association 
whose goal is to strengthen 
cities through unity and co-
operation with each other 
and with the state. She was 
nominated by the Missouri 
City Managers Association 
to represent that organiza-
tion for the 2019-2020 ses-

sion. Her nomination was 
accepted at the MML Con-
ference in September. 

Woods also serves as a 
mentor and the co-chair 
of the Lake of the Ozarks 
SCORE Chapter; she is 
president of the Lake of the 
Ozarks Regional Economic 
Development Council and 
she is co-chairs the Econom-
ic Development Advisory 
Committee with the Lake of 
the Ozarks Council of Local 
Governments. 

“I know I have my fingers 
in a lot of different pies,” she 
laughed, “But that’s what 
I love to do and it’s excit-
ing to be part of the growth 
we’re seeing at the Lake. By 
continuing to work togeth-
er, things are only going to 
improve – not just for Osage 
Beach but for the entire 
area.”

Woods was promoted 
from assistant city adminis-
trator to city administrator 
in 2014 when Nancy Viselli 
retired.

New activities 
director joins RIV

Eldon native Johnni Amos 
has been named Activities 
Director for Rock Island Vil-
lage Assisted Living and 
Memory Care.

Building trust and provid-
ing exceptional care have 
been the hallmarks of Amos’ 
20-year nursing career. She 
also brings her experience as 
a mother, grandmother and 

caregiver to her profession.
“I am so excited to join the 

Rock Island Village team,” 
Amos said. “I look forward 
to facilitating all the great 
things that RIV already pro-
vides for residents and com-
ing up with new ways to pro-
vide fun experiences. RIV is 
such a caring, fun environ-
ment.”

Rock Island Administrator 
Patty Hineman says Amos 
brings a vitality and energy 
to her position that perfect-
ly reflects the RIV lifestyle. 
“Our residents are here to 
enjoy life and Johnni is going 
to be a huge part of keeping 
everyone active and look-
ing forward to the next great 
event or excursion,” Hine-
man said.

Rock Island Village pro-
vides a gracious assisted 
living and memory care en-
vironment in historic Eldon, 
Missouri.
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As the Lake Churns
Docks and 
Permits

 The ability to have a dock and oth-
er types lakefront permits greatly affects 
property value. The size of the dock enve-
lope and distance from other structures 
also is a big factor. Be sure you are making 
an informed decision before you commit 
to a purchase.

In the process of searching for a lake-
front property, be sure you understand 
the permitting process for docks. It’s also 
a good idea to familiarize yourself with 
permitting for seawalls, ramps, breakwa-
ters, boathouses and any other existing or 
desired improvements. When considering 
a property for purchase, always ask to see 
approved permits.

When I list a property, I discuss the 
dock and various permits with the seller 
and request a copy of those permits from 
Ameren. This shows all permitted items 
currently on the property along with a 
drawing of where the items should be sit-
uated according to the permit. It can also 
indicate potential for a larger dock system 
or other items. If it appears that any items 
are not permitted or appear to be out of 
the correct position, I help the owner ar-
range further investigation and correction, 
if necessary.

I post the permit information with the 
listing data so buyers can easily determine 
if a property’s lakefrontage appears to suit 
their needs or if they can eliminate it from 
their list of homes to view.This also helps 
them verify that the existing dock, seawall, 
etc. match the current permit and makes 
for a smoother real estate transaction. I 
recommend that you do a visual inspec-
tion and get additional help if you aren’t 
sure about any permit items.

For most buyers, lakefront property 
with the availability to have or install a 
dock that suits their needs is crucial. Not 
all lakefront property is able to have a 
dock, and some have signi� cant limita-
tions. This may be caused by a subdivision 
restriction; other times it is due to the way 
the lot lines run to the lake, position of the 
lot in a cove, size of cove, etc. Some sub-
divisions designated certain lots as able 
to have a small dock, day dock, etc. BUT 
in the time since those subdivisions were 
created Ameren permitting rules changed 
and many of those lots are no longer able 
to obtain a permit.

Docks are required to be installed 
within the boundaries set out by Ameren. 
Because lot lines vary from lot to lot, the 
dock envelope can change greatly be-
tween properties. Ameren can require a 
property owner to obtain a survey if there 
is any question or discrepancy about the 
location of permit items. Additionally, 
there may be dock location agreements 
or easements granted to or by another 
property owner that you need to research 
before purchasing.

When ownership of a lakefront 
property with Ameren permits changes; 
Ameren must be noti� ed, and the existing 
permit(s) should be transferred to the new 
owner. An electrical inspection completed 
and approved by the appropriate author-

ity within the previous 12 months must 
be submitted with the permit transfer. If 
the electrical inspection shows that any 
items are not in compliance; those items 
must be corrected with an approval issued 
before Ameren will process the transfer. 
Existing permit numbers stay with the 
property, they are NOT transferred with 
the dock. 

Any new construction, replacement 
or modi� cation of existing docks must be 
permitted. The construction must be com-
pleted within one year of approval. If the 
work is not complete in that time, you can 
apply for one six-month extension if there 
have not been any changes in the infor-
mation submitted in the original applica-
tion.Ameren allows an exception for some 
large 3,000 square foot plus, residential 
and commercial docks and may permit a 
term up to four years. If your permit ex-
pires, it is null and void. You will have to 
complete a new application, along with 
fees in order to have a new permit issued.

 If you are a current property owner, 
make sure you have a copy of the permits, 
issued in your name, and that they are 
up to date. Even if you are not consider-
ing selling, it’s a good idea to have up to 
date permits. If permitting rules change 
and your permits are not current, you may 
have to modify your dock to maintain 
compliance.

If you are purchasing lakefront prop-
erty, ask to see a copy of the current per-
mits. If the owner does not have copies, 
ask them to make a request to Ameren 
for the permits. Permit Requests are only 
accepted from the property owner or the 
Listing Agent if the property is listed. If 
you are working with a Buyer’s Agent, ask 
them to request the information from the 
Listing Agent.

These are the type of issues that a 
good Broker will keep you informed about 
and walk you through any vital procedures 
to help you maintain your property’s value. 
There are many unseen items beyond the 
house size, condition and location that 
you need to be aware of when making a 
purchase. 

Michael Elliott has been selling real es-
tate at the Lake of the Ozarks since 1981. 
He is one of the most respected brokers in 
the area. If you would like to work with 
Michael in the sale or purchase of property, 
or have interest in a career in real estate, 
contact him at 573.365.SOLD or cme@
yourlake.com or stop by C. Michael Elliott 
& Associates, 3738 Osage Beach Parkway. 

Real Estate and Lake News 
with C. Michael Elliott

Menda Gilbert
Broker, ABR, RSPS

www.mendagilbert.com

Direct (573) 434-0355
Offi  ce (573) 365-2622

mendagilbert@hotmail.com

BobbiBash TEAM

Menda Gilbert
Broker, ABR, RSPS

www.mendagilbert.com

Direct (573) 434-0355
Offi  ce (573) 365-2622

mendagilbert@hotmail.com

BobbiBash TEAM

$175,000 
MLS 3516680

1800 sq ft, 3 bedroom, 2 bath, 
30x40 Garage w/loft

Swimming Pool & Hot Tub
School of the Osage District

Country Home on 10 Private Acres

vacation news
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CELEBRATING

Celebrating 66 Years!

Celebrating 15 Years!

Quality of Life
at the LAKE!
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JEANNIE’S OZARK 
SOUVENIR SHOP

As time moves on relics of 
simpler times become more and 
more scarce. The Real Photo 
Postcard featured in this article 
depicts a small souvenir shop 
that stood along the roadside 
near the junction of Highway 
5 and Lake Road 5 not far from 
Gravois Mills in the 1950s and 

60s. Cards such as this refl ect a 
vanished past when small shops 
like this one could be found 
along the roadside in many 
resort areas of southern Mis-
souri, especially in the Ozarks. 
Because they were small re-
tail operations, such shops are 
rarely shown on old maps of 
the Lake area or in early Cham-
ber of Commerce publications.  

There was another roadside 
shop only a few miles from 
Jeannie’s Ozark Souvenir Shop 
(photographer unknown) called 
The Land of Oz Novelty Shop. If 
scarce and rare postcards such 
as this did not exist there would 
probably be no record at all that 
such places ever thrived in our 
resort communities.

Modern antique and rare 

paper dealers  sometimes have 
such gems as this one and a col-
lector has to pay anywhere from 
$100 to $200 to own the card. 
Who would have thought at the 
time the shop existed that one 
postcard that cost anywhere 
from fi ve cents to a quarter in 
that day and age would some-
day be worth so much money. 
There probably wasn’t a single 
souvenir in her shop that cost 
$100. 

Such entrepreneurs depend-
ed upon the fl ow of traffi c along 
Highway 5 and Lake Roads for 
their customers, roads much 
more primitive than the ones 
we have today. One man whose 
family had a lakeside cabin not 
far from this shop between 1948 
and 1972 produced a memory 
booklet titled “Howell’s Half 
Acre” and characterized the pe-
riod as “a Golden Time as much 
as it was a Golden Place.”

This historical sketch is from 
the collection of H. Dwight 
Weaver. He is the author of six 
books on the history of Lake of 
the Ozarks.

The author’s latest book on 
Lake history – Images of Ameri-

ca, Osage Beach – is now locally 
available and is a pictorial his-
tory of Osage Beach from 1880 
to 1980. 

Contact him at: dwightweav-
er@charter.net or call 573-365-
1171. Visit www.lakeoftheo-
zarksbooks.com to obtain more 
information or to purchase one 
of his books on line.

GLIMPSES OF THE LAKE’S PAST With Dwight Weaver

LAKE OZARK 573 - 3 6 5 - 2 0 0 2   |   CL INTON 660 - 8 8 5 - 3 3 6 8   |   WWW.MILLS INSURANCE .COM

1501869 2019YEARS  IN  BUS INESS
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Family Owned & Operated Since 1987 • Down State Road “Y” Past Big Surf

Call Us On All Your Repair Needs! 

Denny J. Berberich
Owner

Factory Authorized Mercury Mercruiser Service • Factory Certi� ed Technicians

Warranty Work

Engine Repair & 
Replacement

OutDrive
Specialists

Rebuilding

Replacements

CLEAN
CONSIGNMENTS

WANTED!

Authorized

573-346-3696

Schedule Your
Winterization
And Repair Work Now!

Protect Your Investment! Winter is Approaching

 The Villas at Ledgestone 
Three & 4 Bedroom Villas

INTERIOR FEATURES 

     
Open Floor Plan & Main Level Living

      
Vaulted & Coffered Ceilings 

      
Lower Level Family Room 

 
Granite Countertops 

 
Hardwood & Tile Floors 

 
Stainless Appliance Package 

 
Oil Rubbed Bronze Fixtures

 
EXTERIOR FEATURES 

 
Stucco & Cement Board Finish

 
 

Stacked Stone Accents 

 
30 Year Architectural Shingles

 
NEIGHBORHOOD FEATURES

 
 

Lawn Care and Irrigation 

 
Trash Removal 

 
Boat Slips Available 

OLD KINDERHOOK REALTYThe Way the Lake Was Meant to Be  
sales@oldkinderhook.com   |  888.346.4949  |  www.oldkinderhook.com  

 
2467 finished square feet

 

700 unfinished square feet

 

Brought to you by  Old Kinderhook’s 
Custom Building Department

 

3 Bedroom Villas starting at $359,900 NOW  $339,900 
4 Bedroom Villas starting at $369,900 NOW  $349,900

NEW
PRICING

Bob Gattermeir 
Appointed to State 
Lottery Commission

Bob Gattermeir, owner 
and broker of Gattermeir 
and Co., Inc. Realtors has 

been appointed by Gov. 
Mike Parson to the State Lot-
tery Commission. The Mis-
souri Lottery Commission is 
a five-member commission, 
appointed by the governor 
and approved by the Senate, 
to govern the Lottery.

Mr. Gattermeir is a life-
long resident of the Lake of 

the Ozarks and will mark 
2020 as his 50th year in real 
estate here. He is also cur-
rently serving a two-year 
terms as State Director for 
the Missouri Association of 
Realtors. 

Previously he taught high 
school for the Cole R-5 Dis-
trict in Eugene, and served 
in the US Army as a member 
of the 5503rd USAR Hospital 
Reserve Unit in Columbia.

He also formerly served 
two terms as chairman of the 
Missouri Real Estate Com-
mission and as a member of 
the Missouri Small Business 
Advisory Board. 

He is an active supporter 
of the Lake Area Chamber 
of Commerce and the Senior 
Citizens Neighborhood As-
sistance of Camden County. 

Mr. Gattermeir holds a 
Bachelor of Arts in Political 
Science from Westminster 
College in Fulton. 

92.7 FM - Eldon and the Lake
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Tri County Lodging Tax Increase
Destination Tournament Soccer 

Complex Development Public Forums:
Tuesday, October 1st,  6:00 – 8:00 pm 

The Exchange Venue, 57 Court Circle S.W.
Camdenton, MO 65020

Monday, October 28th, 6:00 – 8:00 pm
Four Season POA Community Center

36 Vintage Landing Drive, Four Seasons, MO 65049

• No Tax Increase for Local Residents
• $75 Million Increase in Visitor Spending
• Create New Jobs & Extend Employment
• More Family Visits in Spring & Fall

VOTE   YES 
FOR

SPORTS
TOURISM
November 5th

Paid for by Citizens for the Promotion of Sports Tourism
 at Lake of the Ozarks – Jim Judas, Treasurer VoteLakeSoccer.com
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Cool1027.com • Your Favorite Songs from the 60s - 70s - 80s

August brought double blessing to outreach
By Nancy Zoellner-Hogland

LAMB House has two 
events to celebrate. The non-
profit, faith-based organiza-
tion which provides assis-
tance with food, clothing, 
household items, utilities 
and prescriptions for resi-
dents of Camden County, 
has paid off its building loan 
so it is now debt free, and it 
has hired a new director.

The director, Gary Mitch-
ell, brings a wealth of knowl-
edge and experience to the 
job and has already made 
quite a difference.in the op-
eration. 

Mitchell, who grew up in 
Rocky Mount and graduat-
ed from Eldon High School, 
spent more than 40 years in 
the grocery industry, work-
ing for Paul’s Supermarkets 
and then the Kroger Compa-
ny, Dillon’s Division, before 
retiring this past February. 
During that time he handled 
all facets of the industry in-
cluding pharmacy, loss pre-
vention, accounting and hu-
man resources.

He also understands the 
world of volunteering. For 
the past several years he 
has volunteered with Medi-
cal Missions for Christ In-
ternational, going to third 
world countries with a team 
of medical professionals to 
operate clinics in areas that 
have no access to health 
care. After retiring from 
Kroger, he began volunteer-
ing at Habitat for Humanity 
while also looking for other 
volunteer opportunities. 

When he heard LAMB House 
needed help, he started as-
sisting in the food pantry. 

After former manager Pat 
Woodward lost her husband 
and moved to Kansas City in 
late June, the LAMB House 
board of directors felt Mitch-
ell would be a natural, asked 
if he would take the job and 
he said “Yes.” His first official 
day in the office was August 
1.

Since coming on board, 
he’s reorganized the pantry 
to make it more efficient and 
streamlined the food order-
ing and giveaway processes. 
Because he understands 
the importance of visibil-
ity, he acquired the domain 
name Lambhouse.org for 
the organization. He’s cur-
rently working on setting up 
a website to go along with 
the Facebook page, which 
has taken off since Mitchell 
started posting regularly. 

“We’ve gotten something 
like 2,500 views just in the 
last few days,” he said, add-
ing that the board also voted 
to spend money to partner 
with KCVO Spirit FM radio 
station. 

Mitchell has also expand-
ed LAMB House’s reach into 
the community. The orga-
nization now donates items 
to more than a dozen dif-
ferent organizations includ-
ing the Camdenton Police 
Department and the Cam-
den County Sheriff’s Office, 
which will be getting stuffed 
animals and toys for the of-
ficers to give to children; 

the Camdenton R-III School 
District, which was provid-
ed with clothes for children 
who need them; and the 
Rainbow Network, which 
picks up clothes that can’t 
be sold in the thrift store and 
sends them to needy fami-
lies in Nicaragua. LAMB 
House will also be continu-
ing the Sue’s Shoes program, 
which provides school shoes 
to any child in Camden 
County who needs them.

Although 10 churches cur-
rently partner with LAMB 
House by donating food and 
providing volunteers to work 
in the thrift store one or more 
days each month, Mitchell 
said it’s his goal to get every 
area church involved. 

“I want LAMB House to be 
a hub for all the churches in 
the area to provide not only 
emergency food and cloth-
ing but also contact num-
bers for other needs, wheth-
er it’s counseling, suicide 
prevention, or getting a free 
oil change. I’ve had a couple 
people come in that were just 
at the end of their rope and 
without hope. We were able 
to give them food and cloth-
ing to address some of their 
immediate needs but I also 
provided them with phone 
numbers where they could 
get assistance with things 
we don’t provide. When they 
left, they had a completely 
different mindset,” he said.

In addition to computer-
izing the entire operation, 
Mitchell has been busy re-
searching grants, already 

obtaining one that will pro-
vide a substantial amount of 
food and personal hygiene 
items for the pantry. He also 
contacted Cargill Inc., and as 
a result, they will be donat-
ing turkeys to LAMB House 
for giveaway at Thanksgiv-
ing, and in the future, LAMB 
House will be getting food 
from the Missouri Food 
Bank, which will allow the 
organization to increase the 
amount of help it provides to 
the community.

“I had been praying, ask-
ing God to direct me to a 
ministry where I could make 
a difference. I believe this is 
where I can do that,” Mitch-
ell said.

August was a good month 
for the ministry in more 
ways than one. According 
to Treasurer Susie Fuhrer, 
that’s when LAMB House 
became debt free.

The organization, which 
has been serving area resi-
dents since 1989, had been 
operating out of a too-small 
building on Illinois Street 
that had too-few parking 
spaces. In the fall of 2017, 
the board voted to look for 
a new location and soon 
after, they learned about a 
4,849-square-foot vacant 
building on Morgan Street in 
Camdenton that was for sale. 
The board prayed for direc-
tion and that’s when God 
stepped in and everything 
started falling into place. 
Another party interested in 
the building dropped out of 
the bidding process and as 

a result, MoDOT accepted 
an offer from LAMB House 
that was substantially be-
low their asking price. With 
a donation from a commu-
nity member, the sale of the 
building on Illinois Street, 
and fiscally responsible 
planning and saving over 
the years, LAMB House was 
able to pay cash for the facil-
ity. 

However, that drained the 
building fund dry so in April 
2018 the ministry took out a 
$40,000 construction loan to 
pay for the needed remod-
eling and improvements. 
Through a fundraising drive 
kicked off with the help of 
Camden County Presiding 
Commissioner Greg Hasty 
on Spirit FM, donations 
came in steadily month after 
month. 

Fuhrer said she could 
hardly wait until the Sep-
tember board meeting to 
announce that because of 
donations that had come in 
during August, LAMB House 
had more money in the 
building fund account than 
what was due on the loan. 

“We also had record sales 
in our thrift store in August, 
so we’re all excited to see 
where God will be taking 
this ministry in the future,” 
she said.

If your church would like 
to get involved, make a do-
nation or just get more in-
formation, contact LAMB 
House at 573-346-2168.
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A Matter of Trust
So You Have 
Been Asked 
to Serve as a 
Trustee 

Recently a friend told me she had 
been asked to serve as trustee of her 
parents’ estate.  She asked what I 
thought.  The answer was quick and 
easy…no way!

She has two siblings with whom 
she gets along just fi ne, but I have seen 
fi rsthand what happens when one sibling 
is asked to make fi nancial decisions. The 
natural tendency is for the children who 
weren’t named to think you trusted 
another child more. Of course, she told 
me her family is different and she and 
her siblings are very close and would 
never disagree. However, often times it 
may not be the kids that will question 
one another but an outside infl uence, 
such as a friend or spouse.

When you consider serving as an 
executor/trustee for someone or you 
ask someone to serve in this position, 
it should be given serious consideration 
and discussed between all parties.

It is our general nature to think of 
this as an honor to be asked to serve in 
this role. But the executor/trustee can 
often be put in a position of having to 
make decisions that all benefi ciaries 
don’t like. If the person you have asked 
to serve as executor/trustee is a family 
member or friend, it can be detrimental 
to the relationship.

Serving as trustee is fraught with 
responsibility and liability. Last year, an 
individual came to our offi ces looking 
for help. He had been asked to serve 
as trustee and eagerly accepted the 
esteemed position. What he didn’t know 
was that he should have published a 
notice to creditors, completed a date 
of death inventory, fi led an estate tax 
return, kept assets separate in different 
trusts and provided benefi ciaries with an 
accounting. Oh and yes—he should have 
fi led a fi nal tax return for the decedent 
and a separate tax return for the trust. 
Now, the IRS was involved and the 
benefi ciaries were angry. He also held 
on to a stock that represented a large 
part of the estate and had substantially 
declined in value since the death of the 
grantor. He was genuinely trying his 
best to do a good job, but he just didn’t 
understand what all needed to be done.

Now the trustee, a longtime family 
friend, was in trouble with the IRS and 
the benefi ciaries, who were the children 
of his longtime friend, were angry and 
considering a law suit.

Some people don’t want to pay 
the fee charged by a corporate trustee. 
While I know this sounds self-serving, 
it is so worth it! Besides, it is likely that 
your trust document allows a fee to be 
charged by the individual serving in this 
position and they will earn it.

A corporate trustee has oversight 
and experience. They understand and can 
handle the following duties:

• An overarching duty of skill and 
care—a duty of prudence—with regard 
both to investing the trust’s assets and 
making distributions to the benefi ciaries.

• A duty to fi le tax returns, pay 
bills, and comply with all government 
regulations pertaining to the trust. You 
can be personally liable if the trust runs 
into tax trouble.

• A duty of loyalty to the 
benefi ciaries. Your personal interests 
cannot run contrary to those of the trust. 
You must take care that no confl icts of 
interest arise, and you must not use your 
position to benefi t yourself. For instance, 
you can’t buy assets from the trust, even 
if you pay market value.

• A duty to communicate with 
the benefi ciaries about the assets, 
investments, and distributions of the 
trust.

• A duty to enforce rights and defend 
claims against the trust. If someone slips, 
falls, and sues on property owned by the 
trust, you may not be personally liable, 
but the lawsuit is your headache.

• A duty to keep the affairs of the 
trust confi dential.

• A duty of impartiality. You cannot 
favor one benefi ciary or class of 
benefi ciaries over another.

Before you name a family member 
or friend as executor or trustee, please 
make sure that the individual has the 
expertise or the access to experts to help 
them perform this complex job. Litigation 
against trustees is on the rise. State law 
is very specifi c about the responsibility 
and liability of a trustee – make sure 
the named trustee understands and 
can follow these laws.  If you would like 
to learn more about the benefi ts of a 
corporate trustee, contact Trenny Garrett 
today at (573) 302-2474 or at trenny.
garrett@centraltrust.net.

The information in this article is not 
presented as personal, fi nancial, or legal 
advice and should not be relied upon as 
a substitute for obtaining advice specifi c 
to your situation.

Trenny Garrett, J.D., CTFA
Senior Vice President

Annette FoxAnnette Fox
REALTY GROUP

Cliff side Building

Offi  ce: 573.693.9900  |  Cell: 573.216.4217

REALTY GROUP
Cliff side Building

All Heroes can use it and
purchase any kind of property

Painting, Sealing & Staining Inside & Out
    Lawn Care - Housekeeping - Light Hauling

Small to Mid-Sized Condo Management
 Snow Removal - Powerwashing Decks & Docks

Advertise in the Business Journal!

573-348-1958

It’s a great way to reach the thousands of visitors the Lake area has each year! 
Your advertisement is delivered to hundreds of locations all around and in the 
Lake area! Call today!
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Crossword Puzzle

This offer is subject to availability and is not valid in all areas.

11909 N State Highway 5
Sunrise Beach, MO 65079 • 573-374-9111

Ranger Aluminum & 
Fiberglass Bass Boats

Ranger Pontoons
Landau Pontoon Boats

Evinrude Motors

GARMIN Sales & Installation
 Minn-Kota Trolling Motors

 SALES, SERVICE AND PARTS!
NEW AND USED!

American Family Mutual Insurance Company,   
S.I. & its Operating Companies, American Family Insurance Company,
6000 American Parkway, Madison, WI 53783
002130 – Rev. 11/16 ©2016 – 10087735

 Christy Fera, Agent 
 Christy Fera Agency LLC 

 Bus: (573) 346-4515 
 Camdenton, MO 65020 

 Certi� ed Agency in 
Customer Excellence   

There’s no place like Lake of the Ozarks.

And, like you, we’re happy to call it home. And we’re 
proud to be here celebrating 13 years of service. Thank 
you for your business and your trust.

THEME: THINGS GHASTLY AND 
MACABRE
ACROSS
1. *Like Freddy Krueger’s fingertips
6. Roman goddess of fertility
9. Late comedian Bob
13. Painter’s support
14. Ornamental pond dweller
15. New York’s amusement Island
16. *Morticia to Fester
17. Not decaf.
18. *____ hell, or cause trouble
19. *Bram Stoker creation
21. *Día de los ____
23. Geological period
24. Queen of Spades, e.g.
25. It’s all the rage
28. *Like Zombie’s skin color
30. Fine-____ pen
35. Miners’ passage
37. Marinate, e.g.
39. Miss America’s topper
40. Unacceptable
41. Proprietor
43. Jet black
44. One thousand in a kilogram
46. Country dance formation
47. Cincinnati players
48. Croatia’s neighbor
50. Shower with affection
52. *Horror movie actor Christopher
53. Fireplace conduit
55. French vineyard
57. *Like some Mansions
61. *Paris Opéra House inhabitant
65. Come to terms
66. Indigo extract
68. Quickly fry
69. Sucrose
70. Long time
71. “Sesame Street” Muppet
72. Jury colleague
73. Tire depression
74. Slap
Solution: Page 12 

DOWN
1. Email button
2. *Medusa’s snakes
3. Between ports
4. Reconnaissance, for short
5. Lung-covering membrane
6. Southern stew staple
7. *Author known as Master of the 
Macabre
8. Fraternal letter
9. Gray-haired
10. “Put a lid ____ ____!”
11. Acapulco money
12. *Coraline’s buttons
15. Kudos
20. Rodeo rope
22. *Crematorium jar
24. *Jonestown poison
25. *Vampire’s canines
26. Love intensely
27. 1/100 of a rial
29. *Werewolf’s cry
31. *Coffin’s stand
32. Confusion of voices
33. Wear away
34. *____ Macabre
36. *Mummy’s home
38. Lotto variant
42. Throw up
45. Flour fluffer
49. A in IPA
51. Wipes blackboard
54. Bovine milk dispenser
56. Render harmless
57. Door fastener
58. Chills and fever
59. Strong desire
60. Getting warm
61. Closely confined
62. Chicken of the sea?
63. Related to ear
64. Spiritless
67. *”He Knows ____’re Alone”
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Managing Rental Property
Increasing 
the Shoulder 
Seasons

The Lake of the Ozarks has an op-
portunity to provide Lake Area mer-
chants with increased business in the 
spring and fall in the form of a Des-
tination Tournament Soccer Complex 
to be located in Osage Beach.  The 
Complex would host 12-14 tourna-
ments with 50-300 teams each week-
end in the spring and again in the fall.  
That’s about 1000 to 6000 visitors 
every weekend during those months 
for each tournament.

A 2016 feasibility study conducted 
by Convention and Sports Leisure in-
dicates that a Destination Tourna-
ment Soccer Complex located at the 
Lake of the Ozarks would bring fami-
lies to the Lake, generating millions of 
new dollars for Lake Area businesses.  
That is more money in the off-season 
for our local restaurants, convenience 
stores, hotels, motels, resorts, grocery 
stores, etc.

The investment will cost some-
where around $20 million to be paid 
for by a 3% increase in the lodging 
taxes collected by the Tri-County 
Lodging Association.  Who will pay 
this tax?  The tax is paid by transient 
guests staying in our hotels, resorts, 
vacation homes & condos, camp-
grounds, etc.  This tax is not paid by 
local residents, unless they are rent-
ing a hotel room for the night.  Who 
will benefi t?  Our local residents!  In 
addition to the increase in our shoul-
der season business, we will have a 
new all-weather soccer complex that 
will also be available to our local 
youth teams to use for practice and 
games when tournaments are not be-
ing held.  The fi elds may also be mul-
tipurpose allowing for other sports to 
be played as well.  

Our company has been manag-
ing vacation rental properties here 
at the Lake for the last 33 years and 
year after year we have tried to in-

crease is our shoulder season busi-
ness with very little success.  From 
2010 through 2019 our business has 
grown 55%.  But most of that growth 
has occurred in the summer months, 
not in the shoulder seasons. 

While I am not a huge soccer fan 
I do understand economics.  And if 
soccer will draw thousands of people, 
mostly families, to the Lake in the 
shoulder season months of March, 
April, May, September and October I 
believe that we will have an opportu-
nity to grow our business by 50% to 
100% in those months.  That would 
be huge for us and also for the other 
accommodation owners here at the 
Lake of the Ozarks.

The city of Osage Beach is also on 
board with the project and will own 
and operate the soccer complex.  If 
the local citizens will vote in favor of 
passing the lodging tax increase, we 
will take a step in the right direction 
to increasing our off-season business.  
Sometimes opportunity only knocks 
once.  For more info please visit www.
lakeoftheozarkssoccercomplex.com.

Russell Burdette is the owner of 
Your Lake Vacation, a professional va-
cation rental management company 
at the Lake of the Ozarks since 1986.  
If you would like a vacation rental 
market analysis or more info on rent-
ing your home or condo as a vacation 
rental, please call 573-365-3367 or e-
mail russell@yourlakevacation.com.

Russell Burdette

92.7 FM - Eldon and the Lake

Your  only
Locally Owned

Lake of the Ozarks 
Magazine. 

Statewide 
Award Winning 

Publication.

Pick up L•O PROFILE’S newest  issue statewide 

For your many 
sides, there’s
Nationwide®.

Products underwritten by Nationwide Mutual Insurance Company and Affiliated Companies. Home 
Office: Columbus, OH 43215. Subject to underwriting guidelines, review, and approval. Availability 
varies. Nationwide, Nationwide Is On Your Side, and the Nationwide N and Eagle are service marks 
of Nationwide Mutual Insurance Company. ©2017 Nationwide CPO-0836AO (08/16) 6831741
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SERVING THE LAKE OF THE OZARKS AREA SERVING THE LAKE OF THE OZARKS AREA

The Membership of the Lake of the 
Ozarks Marine Dealers Association

Lake of the Ozarks Convention & Visitor Bureau
PO Box 1498 Osage Beach MO 65065
(573) 348-1599 tim@funlake.com 
www.funlake.com

Lake Media 
918 North Bus. Route 5 
Camdenton MO 65020 (573) 346-2132 
lhess@lakelifestylesmagazine.com 
www.lakenewsonline.com

Lake Printing Company 
6815 Hwy 54 Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 346-0600 
brad.sprieck@lakeprinting.com
www.lakeprinting.com

Lake Race Corp 
2111 Bagnell Dam Blvd, Suite 219 
Lake Ozark MO 65049 (573) 434-0611 
eliteerrandsllc@yahoo.com 
www.lakerace.com 

Lake Spider Netting 
4837 Wilson Drive Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 434-4887 tgregg3434@gmail.com

Lake Tow
LLC PO BOX 1356 Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 216-4701 laketow1@gmail.com 
www.laketow.blogspot.com 

Lake West Chamber of Commerce
PO Box 340, 125 Oddo Dr. 
Sunrise Beach Missouri 65079 
(573) 374-5500 
director@lakewestchamber.com 
www.lakewestchamber.com

Lake West Marine, LLC 
350 South Main Laurie MO 65037 
(573) 372-8115 
bob@lakewestmarine.com 
www.lakewestmarine.com 

LakeExpo.com 
PO Box 1805 Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 207-9004 brent@lakeexpo.com 
www.lakeexpo.com
 
Laurie Tent & Event Rental 
14120 North State Hwy 5 
Sunrise Beach MO 65079 
(573) 374-8368 laurietentrental@gmail.com 
www.laurierental.com 

Marine Concepts, 
LLC 415 Kaiser Industrial Park 
Kaiser MO 65047 (913) 908-7223 
marineconcepts@ymail.com 
www.worldsbestboatcover.com 

MarineMax 
3070 Bagnell Dam Blvd 
Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 365-5382 
thad.jameson@marinemax.com 
www.marinemax.com 

Marty’s Marine 
6755 Highway 54 Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 346-0023 sales@martysmarine.com 
www.martysmarine.com 

Midwest Touchless Boat Covers 
613 SE Brentwood Lee’s Summit MO 64063 
(816) 985-6542 boatcoverguy@outlook.com 
www.midwestboatcovers.com

Nauti Renovations 
2024 Saddlefield Court Warrenton MO 63383 
(636) 359-5899 
nautirenovations@gmail.com 
www.aquatraction.com

One Source Services, LLC 
305 North Locust Ave
PO Box 487 Linn Creek MO 65052 
(573) 502-9350 
marty@onesourceservices.net  
www.onesourceservices.net 

Open Water Dock Company 
1170 Susan Road Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 280-8299 
patrick@openwaterdocks.com 
www.openwaterdocks.com

Otto Construction Inc. 
PO Box 1821 Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 693-3772 james@ottoconstruction.biz 
www.ottoconstruction.biz 

Paradise Upholstery, LLC 
PO Box 786 Linn Creek MO 65052 
(573) 216-7214 iaff198@hotmail.com 
www.paradiseupholstery.com 

PDQ Marine Services, LLC 
PO Box 2489 Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 365-5900
pdqmarineservice@hotmail.com 
www.pdqmarine.com 

Performance Boat Center
1650 Yacht Club Drive 
Osage Beach MO 65065 (573) 873-2300 
brett@performanceboatcenter.com 
www.performanceboatcenter.com 

Poly Lift Boat Lifts 
PO Box 135 Sunrise Beach MO 65079 
(573) 374-6545 mark@polylift.com 
www.polylift.com 

Premier 54 Motor Sports, LLC 
4370 Osage Beach Parkway 
Osage Beach MO 65065 (573) 552-8550 
brad@premier54.com 
www.premier54.com 

Raftup Technologies 
417 Main Street Little Rock AR 72201 
(479) 422-0868 corey@raftup.com 
www.raftup.com 

RMI Golf Carts 
19882 West 156 St Olathe KS 66062 
(913) 829-1211 
mrogers@rmigolfcarts.com 
www.rmigolfcarts.com 

Showcase Publishing 
2820 Bagnell Dam Blvd., 
B-1 Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 365-2323 
spublishingco@msn.com 
www.lakeoftheozarkssecondhome.com 

Summerset Boat Lifts, Inc. 
1165 Jeffries Rd Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 348-5073 info@summersetboatlifts.com 
www.summersetboatlifts.com 

Surdyke Yamaha & Marina 
5863 Osage Beach Pkwy 
Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 348-6575 
greg@surdykeyamaha.com 
www.surdykeyamaha.com 

The Real Estate Book 
30 Old Duckhead Road 
Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 219-0326 hcpage@aol.com
www.realestatebook.com/homes/usa/
mo/lake-ozark

Village Marina & Yacht Club 
107 Village Marine Road Eldon MO 65026
(573) 365-1800 
ryanbrick@villagemarina.com 
www.villagemarina.com 

Voyage Marine & Storage, LLC 
PO BOX 1060 Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 365-5900 
info@voyagemarineandstorage.com 
www.voyagemarineandstorage.net 

Yacht Club Powersports 
4760 Formula Drive 
Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 348-6200 
dan@ycpowersports.com 
www.ycpowersports.com
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SERVING THE LAKE OF THE OZARKS AREA SERVING THE LAKE OF THE OZARKS AREA

The Membership of the Lake of the 
Ozarks Marine Dealers Association

Advantage Marine LOTO, LLC  
48 Beachwood Drive Sunrise Beach MO 
65079 (573) 374-2231
greg@advantagemarineloto.com
www.advantagemarineloto.com  

All About Boats 3597 Osage Beach 
Parkway Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 302-4100 mtylersanders@yahoo.com
www.boatozarks.com

Aqua Pest Solutions, LLC
2840 S Natural Bridge Drive Springfield 
MO 65809 (800) 718-1869
aquapestsolutions@gmail.com
www.aquapestsolutions.com  

Aqua Stack Mat 
2785 West 247th Street Louisburg KS 
66053 (913) 927-8061
sales@aquastackmat.com
www.aquastackmat.com  

Atlas Docks, LLC 
248 Keystone Industrial Park Drive 
Camdenton MO 65020 (573) 346-3625 
jason@atlasdocks.com
www.atlasdocks.com

B & M Manufacturing
1150 Old South 5 Camdenton MO 65020 
(573) 346-7246 mb@haulritetrailers.net 
www.haulritetrailers.net  

Benne Media
160 Highway 42 Kaiser MO 65047
(573) 348-1958 gsullens@mix927.com 
www.lakebusjournal.com  

Bergers Marina
PO Box 517Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 365-2337 dan@bergersmarina.com
ww.bergermarina.net  

Big Thunder Marine
PO BOX 759 Lake Ozark MO 65049
(573) 365-4001 sales@bigthundermarine.com
www.bigthundermarine.com 

BoBo Ladders
1177 North Morley Street 
Moberly MO 65270 (660) 269-3404 
janiman@orscheln.com
www.orschelnproducts.com

Bob’s No Wake Zone Boating Radio Show
4655 Osage Beach Parkway, St A Osage 
Beach MO 65065 (660) 492-2720
nowakebob@gmail.com
www.bobsnowakezone.com

Bridgeport Jet Ski
PO Box 186 Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 348-1020 sales@bridgeportjetski.com
bridgeportjetski.com

Camdenton Area Chamber of Commerce 
PO Box 1375 Camdenton MO 65020 
(573) 346-2227
info@camdentonchamber.com
www.camdentonchamber.com

Captain Ron’s Bar & Grill 
PO Box 568 Sunrise Beach MO 65079 
(573) 374-8400 duggan@usmo.com 
www.captainronsatthelake.com

Captain’s Choice 
PO Box 321 Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 216-0630 boatliftremotes@gmail.com 
boatliftremotecontrol.com 

Castaway Customs Midwest 
PO Box 155 Jackson MO 63755 
(573) 579-1334 
ellie@castawaycustoms.com 
www.castawaycustomsmwsc.com 

Crabco/Rough Water Dock 
PO Box 1225 Sunrise Beach MO 65079 
(573) 374-0470 
jordan@roughwaterdock.com 
www.roughwaterdock.com 

D & B Dock, Inc. 
166 Sparrow Drive Climax Springs MO 65324 
(573) 347-2327 dbdock@att.net 
www.dbdocks.com 

DockGlide 
54 Kays Point Ct Four Seasons MO 65049 
(573) 693-0041 lisa@dockglide.com 
www.dockglide.com 

Dock Realty/Dock Lifeguard 
PO Box 8 Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 374-8849 dave@dockrealty.com 
dockrealty.com 

H & H Dock Works, LLC 
18 Penrose Drive Eldon MO 65026 
(573) 964-1919 dwight@dockworks.net 
www.dockworks.net 

Dog Days, LLC 
1232 Jeffries Road Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 348-9797 
barrettrestaurants@gmail.com 
www.dogdays.ws 

Drive In Boatwash LOTO 
4820 Millridge Shawnee KS 66226 
(913) 638-7980 
tony@driveinboatwashusa.com 
www.facebook.com/dibwloto 

Econo Lift Boat Hoist Inc. 
PO Box 377 Camdenton MO 65020 
(573) 346-7161 econoliftmegan@gmail.com 
www.econolift.com 

The Wagner Agency, LLC-Farmers Insurance
PO Box 724 Lake Ozark MO 65049
(573) 302-0001 
cwagner1@farmersagent.com
www.lakeoftheozarksmarineinsurance.com

Fibersteel Boat Lifts 
3910 N OLD HWY 5 Camdenton MO 65020 
(573) 346-9688 fibersteel@socket.net 
www.lakeboatlifts.com

First State Bank Mortgage 
4655 B Osage Beach Parkway 
Osage Beach MO 65065 (573) 746-7211
mlasson@fsbfinancial.com 
www.yourlakeloan.com

Firstmate, Inc. 
130 Century Commerce Loop 
Labadie MO 63055 (866) 570-9707 
support@firstmatecontrols.com 
www.firstmatecontrols.com

Formula Boats of Missouri 
4810 Formula Drive Osage Beach MO 65065
(573) 302-8000 
joe.gibbs@formulaboatsmo.com 
www.formulaboatsmo.com

G & G Marina 
1528 Maritime Lane Roach MO 65787 
(573) 346-2433 larry@ggmarina.com 
www.ggmarina.com

Golden Rule Insurance Agency 
PO Box 810 Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 348-1731 
nick@goldenruleinsurance.com 
www.goldenruleinsurance.com

HydroHoist of the Ozarks 
PO Box 1948 Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 346-7505 kevin@hhboatlift.com 
www.hhboatlift.com 

Iguana Marine Group 
4773 Osage Beach Parkway 
Osage Beach MO 65065 (888) 365-2399 
davidp@iguanawatersports.com 
www.iguanaboatsales.com 

Iguana Rip Rap & Dock 
1360 Bagnell Dam Blvd Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 693-9411 todd@riprap-gurus.com 
www.riprap-gurus.com 

Kelly’s Port 
5250 Dude Ranch Rd Osage Beach MO 65065 
(573) 348-4700 kyle@kellysport.com 
www.kellysport.com 

Kwik Kar 
3730 Osage Beach Parkway
Osage Beach MO 65065 (573) 552-8460 
Jesse.Witt@kwikkarmo.com 
www.kwikkarmo.com

L O Profile 
PO Box 1457 Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 365-2288 jennifer@lakeprofile.com 
www.loprofile.com

Lake Area Chamber of Commerce 
PO Box 1570 Lake Ozark MO 65049 
(573) 964-1008
kcloke@lakeareachamber.com 
www.lakeareachamber.com

Lakefront Living Realty 
4631 Windsor Drive, Lake Ozark MO 65049
(573) 693-1613 stacey@lakefrontliving.com
www.lakefrontliving.com/mo
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SPIDERS
on your dock?

5STAR LAKE SERVICES 
SSteve’s Pest Control’s 5-Star Lake Services are designed to ensure that you, your family, and your lake property are protected year 
‘round from invading and damaging pests.  Our 5-Star Services are not only designed to protect your property (and dock if 
present) but to also to eliminate and prevent pest infestations before they get started.  Steve’s 5-Star Services will prevent, control, 
and eliminate:  ants, beetles, boxelder bugs, centipedes, clover mites, crickets, mice, millipedes, mosquitoes, pill bugs scorpions, 
spiders, springtails, termites, wasp & bees (within 10’ of the structure), and other “seasonal invaders”.  Steve’s Pest Control will solve 
your pest and spider pyour pest and spider problems… that’s a personal promise from Steve!

For more information or to schedule an appointment call us today at 
573-365-9555 or go on-line to StevesPestControl.com
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Featuring

BOATS AND TRITOONS

Come See the New

MAKING DEALS
ON NEW TRITOONS!

2ND LARGEST  
LOWE DEALER  
IN THE U.S.A.!

SERVICE:
AT VOYAGE MARINE - 1MM

LAKE OZARK  •  573-365-5900

SALES:
3007 BAGNELL DAM BLVD.

LAKE OZARK  •  573-365-7620

www.pdqmarine.com

Regal 25 RX Surf
TAKE YOUR BOATING TO THE NEXT LEVEL.

Designed to give water sports enthusiasts the ride of a lifetime.

Kelly’s Port is proud to be Regal’s oldest dealer!

KellysPort.com

Showroom
3545 osage Beach PKwy

osage Beach, mo 65065
573-348-3888

Marina
5250 DuDe ranch rD

osage Beach, mo 65065
573-348-4700

Buy the Best, and Only Cry Once.
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11909 N State Highway 5 • Sunrise Beach •  573-374-9111
5695 Osage Beach Parkway • Osage Beach • 573-693-1999

www.SportWorldBoatCenter.com

Ranger Aluminum & Fiberglass Bass Boats • Ranger Pontoons • Landau Pontoon 
Boats • Evinrude Motors • GARMIN Sales & Installation • Minn-Kota Trolling Motors

 SALES, SERVICE AND PARTS! • NEW AND USED!

CLEARANCE ON ALL 2018 
MODELS IN STOCK!

TRITOONS 

Now 2 Locations
to Choose From
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Lifetime Tank Warranty
5-Yr warranty on our USA Made Galvanized Steel

Safety Valves  •  Ground Fault
Deck-Mounted Boxes

Trusted by Lake of the Ozarks
Boat Owners for more than 30 Years!

We Sell Lifts For Everything From 
PWCs to Cruisers!

Find Us Online!

www.econolift.com  •  573-346-7161

From Highway 5, Take Pier 31 Exit Then Right on Old Route 5

No Reground Plastic, No Pigment or 
Harsh Chemicals that could weaken the 

integrity of the tank!

Boat Lifts for Speedboats, Pontoons, Fishing Boats, Waverunners & more
Boat Lifts to support up to 20,000 lbs

Econo Lift uses only the highest quality 
materials in its boat hoists. We use a totally 

enclosed polyethylene tank for more stability in 
open or high traf� c water situations & durable, 

completely galvanized metal parts!

BOAT LIFT SYSTEMS

We do not contract our service! We have our own 
service team employed by Econo Lift Boat Hoist!

NOW!
 INTRODUCING 

NEW 
SHALLOW 

WATER 
LIFTS!
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11909 N State Highway 5 • Sunrise Beach •  573-374-9111
5695 Osage Beach Parkway • Osage Beach • 573-693-1999

www.SportWorldBoatCenter.com

CLEARANCE 
ON ALL 2018 
MODELS IN 

STOCK!
Ranger Reata

Pontoons In Stock!
Ranger Bass

Boats In Stock!

Osage Beach 
Now Open!

573-693-1999

SALES – SERVICE – PARTS – ACCESSORIES

350 S Main Street, Laurie, MO 65037

(573) 372-8115
www.lakewestmarine.com

Lake West Marine is a one-stop-shop boat dealer and service 
center. We are located on the west side of beautiful Lake 
of the Ozarks in Laurie, MO. We o� er new and used boats, 
trailers, parts, accessories, and service. 
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Osage Beach 

573-348-5073 

 

Camdenton 

573-873-5073 

Lifting your dreams…from canoes to cruisers.   

www.SummersetBoatLifts.com 

Exclusive Galva-Hoist Dealer  

New and Used Lifts 

Family Owned & Operated Since 1987 • Down State Road “Y” Past Big Surf

Call Us On All Your Repair Needs! 

Denny J. Berberich
Owner

Factory Authorized Mercury Mercruiser Service • Factory Certi� ed Technicians

Warranty Work

Engine Repair & 
Replacement

OutDrive
Specialists

Rebuilding

Replacements

CLEAN
CONSIGNMENTS

WANTED!

Authorized

573-346-3696

Schedule Your
Winterization
And Repair Work Now!

Protect Your Investment! Winter is Approaching
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800-542-3846
Powered By A Suzuki Outboard!
FREE DELIVERY WITHIN 100 MILES!

VISIT US ONLINE AT   WWW.LSKLEBANON.COM

NEW 2019 SeaArk Pro Cat 200 - Length Overall 20’-0”, 72” Beam, 1,300 lbs., 2,080 lb. capacity. 
Our ProCats are the number one boat among tournament catfi shermen. Standard with fea-
tures needed to haul in those large catches, including an 80 gallon rear livewell. There nothing 
a ProCat can’t do. Be sure to check out our ProCat Amped Package! CALL FOR PRICE

 800 N. JEFFERSON - LEBANON, MO
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355 N. Frontage Road • Osage Beach MO

573-346-4777

Want it Sold? BryantAuction.com 573-346-4777

2 Homes-4 acres M/L, 500 feet of Shoreline!

Lakefront Homes
Lakefront Lots

1057 Santee Trail, Camdenton, Missouri, 65020

Tuesday, October 22
Noon CST

Bryant Auction is se� ing real estate!
Ca�  to s�  what we can do for you!

Online and onsite simultaneously
Selling in 10 parcels per parcel

Nearly level to the water and 
gorgeous Niangua Bridge view! 

Lake of the Ozarks
Large estate-income producer-development-retreat-Multi family, all the possibilities! Sold in 4 lake front 
properties-per parcel and 6 additional lots across the street for storage, boat and trailer parking, garage! 
Auctioneer’s note: Here is a once in a lifetime opportunity to buy property like this at the Lake of the 
Ozarks! Nearly level to the water and gorgeous Niangua Bridge view! Death has unfortunately created this 
availability. The extended Clark family has enjoyed this retreat for decades, it’s now available for others to 
enjoy. Large extended family estate-income producer-development-retreat-Multi family, all the possibilities!

All measurements, dimensions, rental fi gures and acreage amounts, are not guaranteed by survey, verifi cation, or legal record. Maps are for reference only. Check bryantauction.com for terms and more information.

Camden County, MO Recorder of Deeds records will be the reference used to convey parcel size and location. 
Veri� cation of maps shown sale day are the responsibility of the buyer.

Viewing and inspections: ednesday September 25th and October 2nd, 4-6 PM, and by 
appointment. Realtors Property is on lock box-we pay for referrals. 

October 12th, 10 AM
Bagnell Dam Strip

Trucks-Cranes-Trailers-Tug Boats-Barges-New and 
Rental Boats-PWCs-The Tom Sawyer Excursion Boat!

October 19th, 10 AM Eldon , Mo
Metal Fabrication Business-Plasma Cutter-Welders

Stock Metal-Tractor Trailers-Vintage Boats-and More!

November 2nd, 10 AM
Bagnell Dam Strip

Contents of White House-Two Bit Town-Shoreland Hotel
and Iguana Rip Rap Of� ce-Tools-Of� ce Furniture-Lake 

Memorabilia

Huge 3-Day Auction! 
Iguana Marine Group 
Business Liquidation!

Auctioneers Note: It’s our privilege to offer our services to Iguana Marine Group. These 
auctions are loaded with a large selection of equipment and machinery all in great 
condition. Don’t miss this one!
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BUY THE BEST AND ONLY CRY ONCE.

Marina
5250 DuDe Ranch RD

Osage Beach, MO

573-348-4700
19 MM Of gRanD glaize

Showroom
3545 Osage Beach Pkwy

Osage Beach, MO
573-348-3888

CHEAPEST 
GAS ON THE 
WATER! 

KellysPort.com

Certified Pre-Owned Inventory

BIGGEST 
SERVICE CENTER 

AT THE
LAKElike us On

$34,900 $109,900 $79,900 $75,900

2005 REGAL 2600  ..... $34,900.00 2018 BENNINGTON 28 QCWAIO  -  ........
$109,900.00

2017 REGAL 27 FASDECK  -  .................
$79,900.00

2017 PREMIER 270 INTRIGUE  -  ...........
$75,900.00

OUR TRADE INS
2016 REGAL  27 FASDECK VOLVO PENTA V8300 DP ............................... $69,900.00 
2017 REGAL  27 FASDECK VOLVO PENTA V8 350 .................................... $79,900.00
2002 REGAL   2900  VOLVO PENTA 5.7 GXIDP ......................................... $29,900.00
2008 RINKER  246  MERC 350 MAG........................................................ $34,900.00
2006 CROWNLINE 270 BR  MERC 5.7L ................................................... $34,900.00
2005 SEA RAY 240 SUNDECK 350 BRAVO 3 ............................................ $28,900.00
2009 PREMIER 250 SUNSATION EVINRUDE 225 E-TEC ........................... $34,900.00
2007 BENNINGTON 2550 RL  HONDA 225 .............................................. $32,900.00
2017 PREMIER 270 INTRIGUE MERCURY 300 VERADO............................ $75,900.00
2003 PLAYCRAFT 26 POWERTOON MERC 200 ........................................ $19,000.00
2016 BENTLEY 253 LOUNGER MERC 150 ............................................... $39,900.00
2006 BENNINGTON 2575 RL  225 E-TEC ................................................ $28,900.00
2014 MANITOU 25 ENCORE SHP V 250 E-TECH ...................................... $32,900.00

OTHER
2002 CHAPARRAL 233 SUNESTA MERCRUISER 5.7L .............................. $14,500.00
2018 RANGER 1880MS EVINRUDE 200 ................................................... $49,900.00

 BOWRIDERS
2014 REGAL  3200  TWIN VOLVO V8 300 JOYSTICK .............................. $159,000.00
2007 FOUR WINNS 240 HORIZON MERCRUISER 350 MAG ...................... $26,900.00
1992  COBALT  252 CONDURRE VOLVO PENTA 7.4L ................................ $13,000.00
2002 RINKER  272 CAPTIVA MERCRUISER 6.2L ...................................... $24,900.00
2002 CROWNLINE 266 BR  MERCURY 5.7L B3........................................ $19,900.00
2010 REGAL  2700 ES BR VOLVA PENTA 5.7 GXI ..................................... $54,700.00
2016 RINKER  246 BR W/TRL MERCRUISER 6.2 B3 ................................ $54,900.00
2015  REGAL  2500  VOLVO PENTA 5.7 GI ............................................... $63,900.00
2018 CHAPARRAL 267 SSX  MERCRUISER 8.2 ......................................$109,900.00
2012 SEA RAY 300 SUNDECK MERC 8.2L ............................................... $69,900.00
2011 REGAL  2700 ES  VOLVO PENTA 5.7 GI ........................................... $54,900.00
2001 MARIAH Z302  MERC 7.4 MPI ........................................................ $24,900.00
2003 REGAL  2600 LSR VOLVO PENTA 5.7 GXI ........................................ $20,000.00
2004 REGAL  2900 LSR VOLVO PENTA 5.7 GXI ........................................ $34,900.00
2019 REGAL  3300  VOLVO PENTATWIN 5.3L ........................................$209,900.00
CRUISERS
2012 REGAL  3550 CUDDY VOLVO PENTA 5.7 GXI DUO PROP ............... $124,900.00
1996 SEA RAY 240 SUNDANCER MERCRUISER 5.0L ............................... $16,900.00
2015 REGAL  42 SPORT COUPE VOLVO PENTA D4 IPS 400 DIESEL .......$419,000.00
2004 REGAL  3560  VOLVO PENTA 8.1 GXIDP .......................................... $99,900.00

CRUISERS 
2000 RINKER  310 FIESTA VEE TWIN MERCRUISER 5.7 EFI ..................... $36,000.00
1997 MAXUM 4100 SCR MERCRUISER 8.2L 502 .................................... $53,500.00
2001 SEA RAY 280 SUNDANCER MERCRUISER TWIN I/O ........................ $29,900.00
2007 FOUR WINNS 318 VISTA MERC 350 MAG ....................................... $74,900.00
2006 REGAL  3560  VOLVO PENTA 8.1 GI ..............................................$129,900.00
1998 SEA RAY 310 SUNDANCER MERCRUISER TWIN 5.OL MPI............... $34,900.00
2006 REGAL  4060  VOLVO PENTA 8.1 GXI ............................................$134,900.00  
PONTOONS
2014 BENNINGTON 2575 QCW I/O VOLVO PENTA 5.0 GXI DP .................. $59,900.00
2000 BENNINGTON 2550 LX  EVINRUDE 175 .......................................... $14,900.00
2008 SOUTH BAY 917CRTT TWIN OPTIMAX 225 ..................................... $49,900.00
2006 BENNINGTON 2575 RL  HONDA 225 .............................................. $29,900.00
2004 BENNINGTON 2575 RFS 5.0 ALPHA 1 ............................................ $24,900.00
2013 BENNINGTON 2875 QCWIOT VOLVO PENTA V8 DP .......................... $72,900.00
2013 BENNINGTON 2550 RSR MERC VERADO PRO 250 ......................... $59,900.00
2017 BENNINGTON 25 QCWIO VOLVO PENTA V8 300 .............................. $79,900.00
2006 PLAYCRAFT 26 POWERTOON MERCURTY 200................................ $23,900.00
2018 BENNINGTON 28 QCWAIO VOLVO PENTA V8 ................................. $109,900.00
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Catch the Bass of a Lifetime
Big Bass of the event wins

$100,000 in cash !

Catch the Bass of a Lifetime
Big Bass of the event wins

$100,000 in cash !

LAKE OF THE OZARKS
                             October 5-6, 2019

2019 FALL BIG BASS BASH     OCTOBER 5-6, 2019

OVER $250,000 TOTAL PAYOUT
BIG BASS OF THE EVENT WINS $100,000 CASH

$105,000 IN BI-HOURLY PAYOUTS          OVER 280 PLACES PAID OUT

EARLY BIRD PRIZES  -  EXACT WEIGHT AWARDS  -  T-SHIRT BONUS....AND MORE AT EACH EVENT

WWW.BIGBASSBASH.COM  |  OFFICE: 314-591-4578  |  EMAIL: INFO@MIDWESTFISHTOURNAMENTS.COM

1st: $100,000      |      2nd: $20,000      |      3rd: $10,000      |      4th: $5,000

5 WEIGH-IN STATIONS
PB2 - Red Oak Resort - Alhonna Resort - Point Randall Resort - Ivy Bend Resort
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$50OFF
In-Store Only Purchase of 
Wet Steps Ladder!
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